

SCUOLA DI INGEGNERIA INDUSTRIALE E DELL'INFORMAZIONE

Remartique: A Case Study on Logistics in Fashion Business Model

TESI DI LAUREA MAGISTRALE IN MANAGEMENT ENGINEERING INDUSTRY 4.0 INGEGNERIA GESTIONALE

Author: Giovanni Menchinella

Student ID: 972456

Advisor: Chiara Siragusa Academic Year: 2022-23



Abstract

In this thesis, "Remartique: A Case Study on Logistics in Fashion Business Model," the logistical and operational dynamics of Remartique, a pioneering initiative in the modern fashion sector, are thoroughly examined. Remartique offers a distinctive concept with sustainability at its core that imaginatively combines fashion and art, while maintaining a robust attitude towards controlling inventory and eliminating waste. The study carefully examines two prospective logistics models, direct shipment and warehousing, comparing their costs, revenues, and profits using a range of financial variables. The financial ramifications are highlighted by a cost-benefit analysis, which makes it easier to choose the best logistics model for Remartique. The thesis also examines how shifting delivery costs, sales volume, and pricing strategies might affect the company's total profitability. The research also illustrates how changes in important parameters may impact Remartique's profitability through a thorough sensitivity analysis, offering informative results for strategic planning and decision-making. The study's findings offer useful information that can be applied to other fashion industry businesses, particularly those aiming for sustainability, in addition to helping to comprehend Remartique's operational viability.

Key-words: Remartique, Fashion, Logistics, Sustainable Fashion

Abstract in italiano

In questa tesi, "Remartique: Un caso studio sulla logistica nel modello di business della moda," viene esaminato approfonditamente la dinamica logistica e operativa di Remartique, un'iniziativa innovativa nel settore della moda moderna. Remartique offre un concetto distintivo con la sostenibilità al centro che combina in modo creativo moda e arte, mantenendo al contempo una forte attenzione al controllo dell'inventario ed all'eliminazione degli sprechi. Lo studio esamina attentamente due modelli logistici prospettici, la spedizione diretta e il magazzinaggio, confrontando i loro costi, ricavi e profitti utilizzando una serie di variabili finanziarie. Le implicazioni finanziarie vengono evidenziate da un'analisi dei costi e dei benefici, che facilita la scelta del miglior modello logistico per Remartique. La tesi esamina anche come i cambiamenti dei costi di consegna, del volume delle vendite e delle strategie di prezzo possano influire sulla redditività complessiva dell'azienda. La ricerca illustra inoltre come i cambiamenti nei parametri importanti possano influenzare la redditività di Remartique attraverso un'approfondita analisi di sensitività, offrendo risultati informativi per la pianificazione strategica e la presa di decisioni. Le conclusioni dello studio offrono informazioni utili che possono essere applicate ad altre aziende del settore della moda, in particolare a quelle che mirano alla sostenibilità, oltre ad aiutare a comprendere la fattibilità operativa di Remartique.

Parole chiave: Remartique, Moda, Logistica, Moda Sostenibile



Contents

Abstract	i		
Abstract in italiano Errore. Il segnalibro non è definito.			
Contentsvii			
Introduction			
1 Chapter one - Analysis of the business model, the market potential of the			
mark	etplace and the customer persona14		
1.1.	Business Model16		
1.2.	External Analysis		
1.2.1.	SWOT Analysis18		
1.1.3	Porter's Five Forces Analysis20		
1.1.4	PESTEL Analysis21		
1.3.	Internal Analysis		
1.3.1.	Porter's Value Chain Analysis24		
1.3.2.	Resource And Competences Based View		
1.4.	Art Market Analysis: Current Trends and Potential Competitors 26		
1.4.1.	Analysis of Trends in the Art Market27		
1.4.2.	Possible Competitors		
1.5.	Analysis of the Inventory Market: Current Situation and Trends 30		
1.6.	Identifying Potential Customers: Demographics, Purchasing Habits,		
Artistic	Preferences		
1.7.	Analysis of the Environmental Impact of Warehouse Overstocks 33		
1.8.	Lean Start-up Approach		
1.9.	Blue Ocean Strategy		
1.9.1.	The As-Is Strategy Canvas		
1.9.2.	Six Innovation Path		
1.9.3.	Non-client framework		
1.9.4.	Four actions framework41		
1.9.5.	The cornerstone of BOS		
2 Chap	ter two - Analysis of Logistics46		
2.1.	Warehouse Logistics		

	2.1.1.	Selection of Warehouses and Storage Facilities	49
	2.1.2.	Optimization of Warehouse Layout	50
	2.1.3.	Implementation of Inventory Tracking Systems	51
	2.2.	Logistics Flows Analysis	53
	2.2.1.	Management of Warehouse Overstocks from Brands to Artists	54
	2.2.2.	Delivery Flow of Finished Products to Customers	55
	2.2.3.	Collaborations with Suppliers and Logistics Partners	56
	2.3.	Inventory planning and stock management	58
	2.3.1.	Demand forecasting and inventory planning	59
	2.3.2.	Stock control and monitoring	60
	2.3.3.	Waste reduction and efficiency improvement strategies	61
	2.4.	Options Evaluation for Return Management	63
	2.4.1.	Return and warranty policies	64
	2.4.2.	Return and Product Disposal Processes	65
	2.4.3.	Strategies to Reduce Returns and Increase Customer Satisfaction	n67
	2.5.	Transportation logistics	69
	2.5.1.	Selecting the transportation service providers	69
	2.5.2.	Analyzing transportation options and shipping expenses	70
	2.5.3.	Reducing transportation costs and environmental impact	71
	2.6.	Analysis of the Environmental Impact of Warehouse Overstocks	73
	2.6.1.	Assessment of Environmental Impact of Waste Materials	74
	2.6.2.	Recycling and Responsible Disposal Programs	75
	2.7.	Delivery Route Planning	76
	2.7.1.	Optimization of Delivery Routes	77
	2.7.2.	Use of Technologies for Planning and Monitoring Deliveries	77
	2.7.3.	Collaborations with Local Partners to Improve Delivery Logistic	s.78
3	Chapt	ter Three – Cost, Revenues and Profit Analysis	80
	3.1.	Cost Analysis	80
	3.1.1.	Fixed Costs for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to Artist	81
	3.1.2.	Fixed Costs for Option B: Remartique-managed Shipping to Arti	ist83
	3.1.3.	Variable Costs for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to Artist	84
	3.1.4.	Variable Costs for Option B: Remartique-managed Shipping to A 85	rtist
	3.2.	Revenue Analysis	86
	3.2.1.	Revenue Streams for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to A 86	rtist
	3.2.2.	Revenue Streams for Option B: Platform-managed Shipping to A 87	rtist

5.5. Profit Analysis			
3.3.1. Cost Structure for Option A			
3.3.2. Cost Structure for Option B90			
3.3.3. Revenue Structure for Option A91			
3.3.4. Revenue Structure for Option B91			
3.3.5. Profit Comparison between Option A and Option B92			
3.4. Sensitivity Analysis95			
3.4.1. Impact of Changes in Shipping Costs on Profitability95			
3.4.2. Impact of Changes in Sales Volume on Profitability96			
3.4.3. Impact of Changes in Pricing Strategy on Profitability			
3.5. Risk Assessment			
3.5.1. Operational Risks: Supply Chain Disruptions and Inventory			
Management Challenges98			
3.5.2. Financial Risks: Currency Fluctuations and Changes in Market			
Demand 100			
3.5.3. Strategic Risks: Competitive Landscape and Regulatory and			
Compliance Requirements102			
4 Conclusion and future developments104			
4.1. Synthesis of Findings and Responses to Research Questions			
4.2. Limitations of the Study and Possible Areas of Further Research 105			
4.3. Practical Implications and Possible Future Developments for the			
Business Idea			
4.4. General Conclusion			
Bibliography			
Acknowledgments			

Introduction

Increasing consumer awareness and shifting market dynamics are driving substantial changes in the fashion business today. Sustainability and environmental awareness have emerged as key factors in these changes, changing the operational models of the sector. Remartique is an effort that creatively merges fashion and art while actively advocating sustainable practices. It was developed in reaction to these trends.

This thesis, "Remartique: A Case Study on Logistics in Fashion Business Model," focuses on the examination of logistics within the framework of Remartique, which serves as a model of ethical business practices in the fashion industry. The goal of the study is to investigate Remartique's operational and logistical dynamics while highlighting potential effects of various logistical models on its profitability. It attempts to shed light on the various obstacles and advantages that putting sustainability at the centre of a fashion business model could present.

Remartique's dedication to minimizing waste and inventory management is one of its defining characteristics. In addition to being essential components of a sustainable business model, these factors are also very important for controlling the costs and effectiveness of the supply chain. This study will examine the effects of these tactics by contrasting the possible effects of various logistics models on the initiative's financial success.

The direct shipment and warehousing prospective logistics models will be investigated in this study. Using a variety of financial factors, the expenses, receipts, and profits related to each model will be examined and contrasted. This analysis will clarify how various logistics methods may affect Remartique's overall effectiveness and financial success.

A sensitivity analysis will also be performed as part of the research to show the potential effects of changing key parameters on Remartique's profitability. This entails looking into the implications of adjustments to delivery costs, sales volume, and price policy. It is anticipated that the analysis' findings will provide useful information for Remartique's strategic planning and decision-making.

The study's findings are useful for understanding Remartique's operational viability as well as for other fashion-related organizations, particularly those looking to incorporate sustainability into their business strategies. The conclusions drawn from this study may aid in making judgments on the use and administration of sustainable practices in the apparel sector.

The goal of the thesis is to significantly contribute to the body of knowledge in the field of sustainable business models in the fashion industry, with a focus on the part played by logistics in such models. With this in mind, it is hoped that the thesis would assist organizations like Remartique in their continued attempts to revolutionize the fashion industry through sustainable practices.

The logistics in the Remartique fashion business model are thus thoroughly explored in this thesis, which also offers in-depth insights into how operational choices might impact business performance and profitability in the context of a sustainable fashion effort. It clarifies the new fashion industry trends, analyses their business ramifications, and provides suggestions for making wise decisions and formulating winning strategies.

1 Chapter one - Analysis of the business model, the market potential of the marketplace and the customer persona.

This chapter will examine the market-based business strategy, evaluate the market's potential, and define our target market. In order to comprehend how Remartique's business model will function, the thesis starts by analysing it. The marketplace business model is based on providing a platform for artists and designers to sell their surplus inventory, including works of art and fashion items. The marketplace will be structured as a commission-based platform, where artists and designers will pay a fee to list their products, and the marketplace will take a percentage of each sale. This commission-based model has been proven successful in other online marketplaces, such as Etsy and eBay, and allows for scalability and flexibility in revenue generation. To evaluate the market potential of our marketplace, research into the current state of the art and fashion industries has been conducted. It has been found that both industries have high demand for unique, one-of-a-kind pieces, and that there is a growing trend towards sustainability and environmentally-friendly production methods. However, there are currently limited options for artists and designers to sell brands' surplus inventory, which presents a gap in the market that this marketplace can fill. In addition to analysing the potential of the market, customer persona has been developed to better understand our target market. The target market as consumers who value unique and environmentally-friendly products, who are interested in art and fashion, and who are willing to pay a premium for high-quality items been identified. Target customers are likely to be millennials and Gen Z, with a preference for online shopping and a high level of engagement on social media platforms. To effectively connect with target market and drive sales, Remartique will focus on building a strong brand identity that emphasizes sustainability, uniqueness, and quality. It will leverage social media platforms such as Instagram, Pinterest, and Facebook to reach the audience, as well as collaborate with influencers and bloggers to promote the marketplace. By utilizing digital marketing strategies and investing in search engine optimization, the platform aims at increasing online visibility and attract target customers. It will also prioritize offering a curated selection of high-quality, unique items to appeal to customers. By working closely with artists and designers, Remartique ensures that the items listed on the marketplace meet its strict quality and sustainability standards. This focus on curation and quality will help set it apart from competitors and increase customer satisfaction and trust in our brand. Overall, the

analysis of our business model, market potential, and customer person has provided us with a clear understanding of the platform and how it can succeed in this space. By focusing on building a strong brand identity, it has been enlightened the platform potential to thrive and provide value to both artists and consumers alike.

1.1. Business Model

In contemporary society, sustainability has emerged as a crucial issue, resulting in increased scrutiny of the fashion and art industries. To address these concerns, the development of a business model that incorporates an online marketplace for connecting brands and artists has been proposed. Remartique would facilitate the creation of unique art pieces using surplus inventory from clothing and accessory brands, thereby reducing waste. These unique creations would then be offered to customers interested in sustainable fashion and distinctive art pieces. The following paragraph describes the business model canvas of the platform.

Market Segment:

The marketplace aims to cater to diverse market segments, including clothing and accessory brands, design brands, artists, art buyers, sustainable fashion enthusiasts, collectors, and dealers. Targeting these different segments maximizes the marketplace's reach and allows for connections with a diverse customer base.

Key Activities:

Crucial activities for the marketplace include receiving and selecting inventories from brands, curating and promoting artwork created by artists using surplus inventory, selling art pieces through the online marketplace, and managing logistics and delivery of art pieces to customers. These activities are essential for the marketplace's success, as they ensure high-quality products are delivered to customers in a timely and efficient manner.

Key Partners:

The successful operation of the marketplace relies on key partners such as clothing and accessory brands for inventory supply, artists for art creation, and logistics and delivery management partners. Collaborating with these key stakeholders enables the leveraging of their expertise and resources to enhance the marketplace's offerings.

Key Resources:

To implement this business model, several key resources are required, including staff for inventory and art curation, an e-commerce platform for art sales, and promotional and marketing channels for reaching potential customers. These resources are vital for the marketplace's success, as they facilitate connections with customers and effective promotion of offerings.

Cost Structure:

The cost structure comprises fixed and variable costs. Fixed costs include inventory management space rental, e-commerce platform costs, personnel costs, and promotion and marketing expenses. Variable costs encompass logistics and delivery management, inventory and art curation expenses.

Revenue Stream:

Revenue generation occurs through various channels, including commissions on art sales, commissions on marketplace purchases, and partnerships with brands for inventory supply. These revenue streams enable sustainable operations and the continuous offering of unique and environmentally friendly art pieces.

Value Proposition:

The marketplace's value proposition centres on providing unique, custom artwork at affordable prices. Utilizing surplus inventory from clothing and accessory brands allows the offering of sustainable and environmentally friendly products that are also distinctive and one-of-a-kind.

Channels:

The marketplace employs diverse channels to reach customers, such as a website, social media, events, and online advertising. Utilizing various channels enables the marketplace to connect with customers in multiple ways, maximizing its reach.

1.2. External Analysis

The external analysis for this business idea primarily focuses on the market and the surrounding environment where the company is situated. This comprehensive analysis covers several aspects, including the current state of the art market, potential competitors, and the inventory market. Additionally, the external analysis will delve into the identification of potential clients and the impact of inventories on the environment. By gathering and synthesizing this data, a better understanding of the business context can be achieved, allowing for the identification of opportunities and threats to the market's growth and development. Several analytical frameworks will be employed to provide a thorough external analysis. These include the SWOT (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats) analysis, Porter's Five Forces analysis, and the PESTEL (Political, Economic, Social, Technological, Environmental, and Legal) analysis. Each of these frameworks offers unique insights into various aspects of the external environment, ensuring a comprehensive understanding of the market dynamics and competitive landscape. The SWOT analysis will help identify the strengths and weaknesses of the business idea, as well as potential opportunities for growth and potential threats that may hinder its success. This analysis will provide a foundation for strategic decision-making and help determine the most effective approaches to capitalize on market opportunities and mitigate risks. Porter's Five Forces analysis will be used to examine the competitive forces within the art and inventory markets. This framework will assess the bargaining power of suppliers and buyers, the threat of new entrants, the threat of substitute products or services, and the intensity of competitive rivalry. By analysing these forces, the business can better position itself within the market and develop strategies to overcome potential challenges. Lastly, the PESTEL analysis will be employed to explore the broader macro-environmental factors that may impact the business idea. This analysis will consider political, economic, social, technological, environmental, and legal factors that could influence the business's success and potential growth. Through the PESTEL analysis, the business can anticipate potential changes in the external environment and adapt its strategies accordingly. By conducting an in-depth external analysis using the SWOT, Porter's Five Forces, and PESTEL frameworks, the business will gain valuable insights into the market and its surrounding environment. The following paragraph describes the different external analysis of the platform.

1.2.1. SWOT Analysis

The SWOT analysis is a valuable tool for assessing the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats associated with a business idea or concept (Helms & Nixon, 2010). By conducting a SWOT analysis for this business concept, it is possible to

identify internal and external factors that could impact its success. This analysis can be used to evaluate the current situation of the company and highlight essential ingredients for future success, enabling the creation of strategic plans and informed decision-making. The following sections provide an overview of the strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats associated with this business idea.

Strengths:

One key strength of Remartique is the unique and environmentally friendly utilization of warehouse inventories, which sets the product apart from others in the market. Additionally, the establishment of a community of artists and art enthusiasts interested in purchasing sustainable works of art can serve as a significant advantage. The possibility of forming partnerships with companies for the supply of inventories further enhances the business's strengths.

<u>Weaknesses:</u>

Some weaknesses associated with this business concept include reliance on the provision of quality and readily available inventories by companies and potential issues with inventory control logistics. There may be challenges in building a group of creatives and art enthusiasts interested in purchasing ecological works, as well as difficulties in finding clients eager to buy sustainable art pieces.

Opportunities:

Several opportunities present themselves for this business idea, such as the potential to diversify into new industries like contemporary art and the possibility of forming alliances with fashion and design companies to increase market offerings. The growing market for recycled and ecological products presents further opportunities for expansion. Additionally, there is potential for developing various services, such as art rental, advisory services for artists, and customization services for customers.

Threats:

The business faces threats from established competitors in the apparel and art industries, as well as challenges in finding artists willing to use inventories for their creations. Securing brand cooperation for sending inventories and winning customers' trust in the uniqueness and quality of artworks made using inventories may also prove challenging. Furthermore, the business could face difficulties in certifying works of art made from stockpiles as sustainable, managing inventory logistics, securing funding, and obtaining support from groups and government bodies for promoting art created with inventories (Chen, 2016).

1.1.3 Porter's Five Forces Analysis

Porter's Five Forces Analysis is a widely used technique for examining the competitive environment in which a business operates (Porter, 2008). It evaluates competition among current competitors, the threat of new entrants and substitute products, and the bargaining power of suppliers and customers. This analysis helps comprehend the factors influencing a market's competitiveness and attractiveness, allowing for the development of strategies to increase the profitability of a company. The following sections explore Porter's Five Forces Analysis as applied to the proposed business idea of an online marketplace connecting brands and artists to create sustainable works of art using surplus inventory. The following paragraph describes Porter's five forces analysis of the platform.

Threat of New Entrants:

Considering the innovative nature of this business idea, there is a risk that other companies may enter the market with similar propositions. Barriers to entry may be low, given the increasing interest in sustainability and the expanding art market. However, establishing a strong brand identity and creating a loyal community of artists and art enthusiasts could help mitigate this threat.

Bargaining Power of Suppliers:

In this case, the suppliers are the artists and brands providing inventories. Artists could decide not to participate in the marketplace or demand unfavourable economic conditions. To address this challenge, the business could offer attractive incentives and support services to artists, such as advisory services and promotion opportunities. Maintaining positive relationships with brands supplying inventories is also essential to ensure a steady flow of materials for creating sustainable art pieces.

Threat of Substitute Products:

Customers may choose to purchase artwork through traditional channels rather than the marketplace. To counter this threat, the business could emphasize the uniqueness and sustainability of the artwork created using surplus inventory, appealing to environmentally conscious consumers. Additionally, offering a diverse range of art styles and prices could attract a wider customer base.

Bargaining Power of Customers:

There is a risk that customers may not be interested in artwork created with leftover inventory, affecting the business's profitability (Eisenhardt & Bingham, 2011). To address this concern, the marketplace could invest in marketing and promotional activities, highlighting the sustainable and unique nature of the artwork. Developing a strong brand image linked to sustainability could also appeal to eco-conscious consumers, further strengthening customer interest.

Intensity of Competitive Rivalry:

The art market is constantly growing, and there is room for innovative offerings such as the one proposed by the marketplace. However, the business could face competition from established art and fashion marketplaces. To differentiate itself, the marketplace could focus on its sustainable approach, brand partnerships, and developing a community of artists and art enthusiasts. Offering value-added services, such as art rentals and customization options, could also enhance the marketplace's competitiveness.

Porter's Five Forces Analysis reveals several challenges and opportunities for the proposed business idea. By addressing these factors and developing strategies to mitigate threats and capitalize on opportunities, the online marketplace for sustainable art could become a competitive and profitable venture in the art market.

1.1.4 PESTEL Analysis

The PESTEL analysis is a strategic tool that examines the external environment in which a business operates, focusing on political, economic, social, technological, environmental, and legal factors that could influence its success. By conducting a PESTEL analysis, one can make informed decisions and develop future plans that account for various external factors. The following sections provide an overview of the PESTEL analysis for the business idea.

Political Factors:

Government trade and environmental protection policies can have a positive or negative impact on the business idea. Policies related to copyright and intellectual property may also affect the marketplace. It is essential for the business to stay informed about relevant policies and adapt its operations to comply with these regulations.

Economic Factors:

The general economic climate can influence the demand for artistic creations and the availability of inventories. Changes in exchange rates may impact the company's expenses and revenues, especially if the marketplace operates internationally. The business should monitor economic trends and be prepared to adjust its strategies accordingly.

Social Factors:

Cultural and artistic trends can shape the demand for art and the choice of artists featured in the marketplace. Environmental and sustainability concerns can also influence perceptions of inventory and the market for sustainable artwork. The business should be responsive to these trends and align its offerings with consumers' values and preferences.

Technological Factors:

The adoption of online and mobile technologies can affect the ability to reach customers and the shopping experience offered by the marketplace. Advances in printing and production technologies may also impact how artwork is created using surplus inventory. The business should stay up-to-date with technological advancements and leverage them to enhance its operations and customer experience.

Environmental Factors:

Environmental laws and policies can impact inventory management and the creation of art using surplus materials. Environmental concerns may influence how people perceive inventories and the demand for sustainable art. The business should be proactive in addressing these concerns and ensuring compliance with relevant environmental regulations.

Legal Factors:

The legal aspect of the PESTEL analysis focuses on laws and regulations that could affect the business idea, including data protection, intellectual property, and competition laws. Understanding these legal factors and any potential future changes to laws and regulations is crucial for the business's operations. The marketplace should take necessary measures to ensure legal compliance and minimize potential risks.

PESTEL analysis provides valuable insights into the external environment surrounding Remartique. By considering these factors, the business can make informed decisions and develop strategic plans that account for the complex interplay of various external influences.

1.3. Internal Analysis

The internal analysis of a business concept is essential for understanding the key resources and competencies that drive its success. By conducting a thorough examination of these elements, organizations can pinpoint their strengths and

weaknesses, identify areas for improvement, and determine the most effective strategies for leveraging their knowledge and resources to achieve a long-term competitive advantage (Barney, 1991). As such, the internal analysis provides valuable insights into the organization's core capabilities and potential avenues for growth and development. In the following sections, Porter's value chain model and the resources and competencies-based view analysis to assess the proposed business idea in greater detail have been developed. Porter's value chain model is a widely used framework for analysing a company's internal activities and determining how they contribute to the organization's overall value creation (Porter, 1985). By examining the various primary and support activities within the value chain, businesses can identify the sources of their competitive advantage and uncover potential opportunities for optimizing their operations. In the context of this marketplace for connecting brands and artists, the value chain analysis will help reveal the key drivers of value creation and the areas where the organization can improve its performance. On the other hand, the resources and competencies-based view analysis focuses on the unique assets and capabilities that enable a company to outperform its competitors (Grant, 1991). This perspective emphasizes the importance of leveraging a firm's distinctive resources and competencies to create a sustainable competitive advantage. By examining the proposed business idea through the lens of the resources and competencies-based view, a deeper understanding of the factors that differentiate the organization from its competitors and identify the specific capabilities that need to be nurtured and developed, can be gained. This analysis will provide a comprehensive understanding of the organization's strengths, weaknesses, and potential growth opportunities. By employing tools these tools, the critical drivers of value creation and competitive advantage, enabling the organization to make well-informed strategic decisions and achieve long-term success have been uncovered.

1.3.1. Porter's Value Chain Analysis

Porter's value chain model is a powerful framework for understanding how a company's various business activities interact with one another to create value for consumers and contribute to the overall profitability of the organization. By conducting a value chain analysis, organizations can uncover potential areas for improvement and identify sources of competitive advantage, thereby enhancing their overall effectiveness and competitiveness in the marketplace. In the context of the proposed online marketplace, the value chain analysis can provide valuable insights into the key activities that drive value creation and the ways in which the company's resources and expertise can be leveraged to deliver maximum value for customers and stakeholders. Design and development activities play a crucial role in shaping the overall user experience and functionality of the marketplace platform. By investing in cutting-edge technologies and user-centered design practices, the organization can

ensure a seamless and engaging user experience for both brands and artists, ultimately contributing to the long-term success and competitiveness of the marketplace. Acquisition activities, which involve sourcing inventories from brands and selecting artists to create works of art, are critical for the effective functioning of the marketplace. By establishing strong relationships with brands and artists and implementing rigorous selection processes, the organization can guarantee a steady supply of highquality inventories and unique artworks, thereby enhancing its value proposition to customers. Production activities, encompassing the creation of artworks using the inventories supplied by the brands, are at the core of the marketplace's value proposition. By fostering a collaborative and supportive environment for artists and providing them with the necessary resources and tools, the organization can encourage the development of innovative and sustainable artworks that resonate with consumers and drive marketplace success. Marketing and sales activities are essential for raising awareness about the marketplace and driving customer engagement. Through targeted digital and offline marketing campaigns, the organization can effectively promote its unique value proposition and attract a diverse range of customers, ultimately leading to increased sales and revenue. After-sales assistance activities, including the management of returns and customer requests as well as the provision of logistical support and artwork delivery, play a crucial role in ensuring customer satisfaction and fostering long-term loyalty. By prioritizing customer-centric policies and providing exceptional support throughout the customer journey, the organization can enhance its reputation and drive long-term growth. Furthermore, it is fundamental to consider logistics and inventory management activities to ensure effective management of inventories and works of art:

• *<u>Inventory Management:</u>* Collecting inventories from brands, planning inventory management and evaluating options for managing returns.

- <u>*Transportation Logistics:*</u> Evaluating transportation options and shipping costs, planning the delivery route and evaluating options for handling returns
- <u>*Purchase of materials:*</u> buying the inventories from the brands to supply them to the artists
- <u>Services for artists:</u> supporting artists in choosing their inventory, giving them access to a platform to sell their unique works of art.

Porter's value chain model provides a comprehensive framework for examining the various business activities that contribute to the overall success and competitiveness of Remartique. By leveraging its unique resources and expertise, the platform can optimize its value creation processes and deliver maximum value for its customers and stakeholders, ensuring long-term success in the increasingly competitive art and inventory market.

1.3.2. Resource And Competences Based View

The Resource and Competences Based View (RBV) analysis provides an extensive examination of the resources and competencies accessible to a business. This analysis helps identify unique aspects of a business, as well as those that could be developed or acquired to strengthen its market position. Furthermore, the analysis assists in locating and maximizing the areas where a business has a competitive advantage, ultimately enabling the understanding of how to use resources and knowledge to achieve long-term objectives and create a sustainable competitive advantage. Among the main resources for the idea are a large assortment of inventories provided by partnering companies, a network of talented and creative artists, cutting-edge technological infrastructure for operating the marketplace, and a team of marketing and logistics professionals to manage the movement of inventories and promote the marketplace. Additionally, a dedicated customer base attracted to unique and environmentally friendly artworks is a vital resource. As for key competencies, the business could source and manage large quantities of brand-specific inventories. It is skilled at selecting and collaborating with talented artists who can create unique works using these inventories. Knowledge of current fashion and art industry trends enables the business to stay ahead of the competition. Technical expertise is essential for developing and maintaining an e-commerce platform that provides a seamless user experience. Knowledge of inventory management best practices and logistical operations ensures efficient management of resources. Lastly, marketing proficiency is crucial for publicizing the marketplace and attracting customers, which contributes to the core competence of the corporation.

1.4. Art Market Analysis: Current Trends and Potential Competitors

To understand current trends and business prospects, analysing the art market is crucial. This section will delve deeper into the most recent developments in the art industry, as well as potential competitors. To identify opportunities for the proposed business to succeed, the main elements affecting the art market will be analysed, with a focus on emerging trends, consumer preferences, and technological advancements. In recent years, the art market has experienced significant growth, driven by a combination of increased global wealth, the rising prominence of art fairs, and the expansion of online sales channels (McAndrew, 2020). The proposed business can capitalize on these market dynamics by offering a curated selection of artworks in line with current trends and preferences. One notable development is the increased importance of social media in the art world. Platforms like Instagram have become essential tools for artists to showcase their work, connect with audiences, and sell their creations (Morse, 2018). The proposed business could leverage social media channels to promote the brand inventories and artists' works, attracting a wider audience and potential buyers. Another significant trend is the democratization of art, with more people gaining access to and participating in the art market. This shift has been facilitated by the growth of online sales platforms and the increased availability of affordable and accessible art. Remartique could position itself as a platform that makes art accessible to a broader audience by offering a range of price points and diverse styles, ensuring its appeal to various customer segments. Furthermore, the integration of technology into the art world has led to new opportunities and challenges for artists and art businesses alike (Drotner & Schrøder, 2013). From virtual galleries and online marketplaces to the use of blockchain for provenance and authentication, technology is transforming how art is created, distributed, and consumed. The proposed business should stay up-to-date with technological advancements and consider incorporating them into its operations to remain competitive and innovative. By understanding the complex dynamics at play in the art market, the proposed business can better position itself to succeed in this competitive environment. Identifying and capitalizing on emerging trends, consumer preferences, and technological advancements will be crucial to the long-term success and sustainability of the business

1.4.1. Analysis of Trends in the Art Market

There are several emerging or well-established artistic styles at the moment.

<u>Digital Art:</u> Art created using digital technologies, such as computer graphics, is increasingly featured in art galleries and museums. This type of art includes animations, games, videos, generative images, and more. This business idea could capitalize on this trend by offering digital artists a platform to showcase and sell their works using brand inventories.

<u>Sustainable Art:</u> Art that encourages sustainability and environmental awareness is gaining popularity. Artists are using recycled and recyclable materials and environmental themes to create artwork. Remartique could attract artists who are

interested in creating sustainable art with the provided brand inventories, helping to address the demand for environmentally friendly art.

<u>Socially Engaged Art</u>: There is a growing trend towards art that addresses social and political issues, such as racism, inequality, justice, and immigration. The business could provide a platform for artists to create and sell socially engaged artworks, potentially attracting socially conscious customers.

<u>Immersive Art:</u> Immersive art uses technology to create an immersive experience for audiences, such as installations, projections, virtual and augmented reality. The business could explore opportunities to incorporate immersive art techniques into the marketplace, offering unique experiences for customers.

<u>Urban Art</u>: Urban art, which includes graffiti, murals, and street art, has become increasingly popular in recent years. Remartique could offer a section of the platform for urban artists to create and sell their works, catering to the growing interest in this art form.

<u>Performance Art</u>: Performance art, which includes live entertainment, dance, theatre, and performances, is another notable trend. While not directly related to this business model, understanding the popularity of performance art could help identify potential collaborations or cross-promotional opportunities.

<u>*Collaborative Art:*</u> There is a growing trend towards collaborative art, where artists work together to create artwork. The proposed business could facilitate collaboration between artists using brand inventories, encouraging the creation of a even-more unique, collaborative pieces.

<u>Interactive Art:</u> Interactive art, where viewers can interact with works of art, is growing in popularity. The proposed business could explore opportunities to incorporate interactive elements into the artworks or marketplace experience, making it more engaging for customers.

1.4.2. Possible Competitors

This business may face competition from a range of online and offline art retailers and platforms. Online art stores and galleries such as Artsy, Saatchi Art, and Artnet could compete with the marketplace by offering a variety of artwork from numerous artists across various mediums. These platforms have established themselves as leading online destinations for discovering, buying, and selling art. In addition to these well-known platforms, there might be competitors who adopt a similar business strategy, focusing on the recycling of leftover inventory but targeting different industries such as furniture. Another potential source of competition could be individual designers or artists who create artwork using brand inventories and sell their works directly to customers through personal websites or social media platforms. These artists may be

able to leverage their existing follower base and personal connections to market their artwork, bypassing the need for a dedicated. Traditional clothing and design stores, websites that offer inventory, and online galleries could also pose a threat to the proposed business. These competitors may differentiate themselves based on factors such as pricing, accessibility, customization, customer satisfaction, marketing, and brand identity. For example, one competitor may choose to attract customers by offering lower prices, while another may focus on providing a larger variety of unique works of art. Some competitors may offer personalized services, such as purchase recommendations or options for long-term art rentals. Furthermore, competitors may adopt different marketing strategies to reach their target audience. While some may invest more in offline promotion through events, exhibitions, and galleries, others may have a stronger online presence thanks to effective digital marketing and branding strategies. In order to succeed in the competitive art market, the proposed business must carefully analyse and monitor the strategies employed by potential competitors. By understanding the strengths and weaknesses of these competitors, the business can develop its unique value proposition, effectively target its desired customer base, and adapt its strategies to changes in the market.

1.5. Analysis of the Inventory Market: Current Situation and Trends

The present inventory situation for many businesses, particularly within the fashion industry, is characterized by large amounts of unsold goods that often end up being discarded or destroyed. This results in financial losses for the companies and adverse environmental impacts. The accumulation of inventories can be attributed to several factors, including overproduction, difficulties in predicting consumer preferences, and changing fashion trends (Remy, Speelman, & Swartz, 2016). Inventory management poses significant logistical challenges, as businesses must cope with high distribution and storage costs. Moreover, holding onto excess inventory and eventually disposing of the unsold products can damage a brand's reputation and raise environmental concerns. There are legal restrictions on disposing of goods, and non-compliance may result in fines or other penalties. In light of these challenges, an increasing number of businesses are seeking sustainable ways to manage and reduce their inventories (Karaosman, Morales-Alonso, & Grijalvo, 2020). Some of the options available to companies include donating unsold goods to charitable organizations, selling them at a loss, repurposing materials to create new products, or participating in upcycling initiatives. These approaches not only help businesses minimize their environmental footprint but also contribute to enhancing their brand image and potentially attract more environmentally conscious customers. Furthermore, public awareness and concern regarding sustainability issues and the environmental consequences of commercial activities have been growing. This shift in consumer attitudes and purchasing decisions has resulted in increased demand for products and services that adopt sustainable practices. Companies that can demonstrate their commitment to sustainable inventory management practices may therefore benefit from a competitive advantage in the marketplace.

1.6. Identifying Potential Customers: Demographics, Purchasing Habits, Artistic Preferences

Creating customer personas based on demographic, behavioural, and motivational information is essential for understanding the target audience and personalizing marketing and communication efforts. A thorough understanding of customers helps tailor marketing and communication strategies to engage the target group effectively. After conducting research, the following customer personas have been identified as potential clients for the proposed business:

Lover of the Arts

This individual is an art enthusiast who enjoys discovering new artists and styles. They may be drawn to contemporary art and seek one-of-a-kind pieces for their personal enjoyment. The innovative approach of using surplus materials for creating unique, eco-friendly art could attract this customer.

Occasional Buyer

The Occasional Buyer may not be a regular art purchaser but has a general interest in the field. They could be looking for specific pieces to enhance their living space or to add to their personal collection. The sustainable and innovative use of surplus materials in the business's offerings may appeal to this customer, providing an opportunity to own distinctive works of art with an environmentally conscious approach.

Collector

This individual is passionate about art and has an established collection of pieces. They may be searching for unique or limited-edition artworks to complete or expand their collection. The focus on sustainability and upcycling of surplus materials into exclusive works of art could resonate with this customer, who values both artistic and environmental considerations.

<u>Reseller</u>

The Reseller is an art dealer looking to buy pieces of art to market to their customers. They might be seeking emerging artists or works of art with great promise for value appreciation. The unique concept of transforming surplus inventory into art could offer a distinctive selling point for resellers, who could market the eco-friendly and innovative aspect of the artworks to their clients.

Interested in Recycling

This customer is environmentally conscious and interested in recycling. They appreciate the idea of having a work of art created using waste materials. The sustainable nature of the proposed business, which repurposes excess inventory into creative, environmentally friendly art, could be particularly appealing to this customer segment (Niinimäki & Hassi, 2011).

1.7. Analysis of the Environmental Impact of Warehouse Overstocks

The environmental impact of excess inventory in the fashion industry is a pressing concern that has garnered significant attention in recent years. Factors such as overproduction, seasonal changes, and shifting fashion trends contribute to a growing stockpile of unsold merchandise, which has detrimental consequences for the environment. This chapter will examine the environmental impact of inventory surplus in the fashion industry and explore how Remartique's innovative approach to repurposing leftovers can contribute to a more sustainable future in the industry. The production of clothing has a considerable environmental footprint, both during the manufacturing process and after the product is completed. Synthetic fabrics, such as polyester, require petroleum as a raw material and consume significant amounts of energy during production. Natural fabrics like cotton and linen, on the other hand, require vast quantities of water and chemical fertilizers for cultivation. Furthermore, many textiles are non-biodegradable and can take a long time to decompose when discarded in landfills. The frequent turnover of wardrobes and overproduction of clothing both exacerbate the environmental problems associated with the fashion industry. Excess inventory is often disposed of in landfills, where it can take centuries to decompose, or incinerated, releasing airborne toxins. The Ellen MacArthur Foundation (2017) estimates that the equivalent of one garbage truck of textiles is landfilled or burned every second. To mitigate the environmental impact of excess inventory, it is essential to promote sustainable practices throughout the entire fashion supply chain, from production to the end of the product's life. This may include supporting the use of eco-friendly textiles, reducing overproduction, and fostering initiatives for recycling and repurposing unsold goods. Remartique's innovative approach to creating art from leftover inventory offers a unique solution to this pressing environmental issue. By repurposing unsold clothing and other materials into works of art, Remartique not only contributes to waste reduction but also raises awareness about the environmental consequences of the fashion industry. This approach can help to promote a more sustainable and circular economy in the fashion sector. Furthermore, educating consumers about the environmental impact of their purchasing decisions is crucial. By offering artworks made from repurposed materials, Remartique can engage customers in a conversation about sustainability and inspire them to make more environmentally conscious choices. This, in turn, can contribute to a shift in consumer behaviour and help to reduce the demand for overproduction in the fashion industry. The environmental impact of excess inventory in the fashion industry is a significant concern that requires urgent attention. Remartique's innovative approach to repurposing leftover inventory into artworks provides a creative and sustainable solution to this problem. By promoting sustainable practices, engaging consumers in conversations about the environment, and inspiring more

34

environmentally conscious choices, Remartique can play a vital role in mitigating the environmental impact of the fashion industry.
1.8. Lean Start-up Approach

The lean start-up approach, developed by Eric Ries (2011), has become a popular methodology for entrepreneurs seeking to create innovative businesses in a cost-effective and efficient manner. This approach emphasizes rapid experimentation, validated learning, and iterative product development, enabling businesses to make data-driven decisions and adapt quickly to changing market conditions. In this section, how the lean start-up approach can be applied to the Remartique business idea and explore various strategies for implementing this methodology will be discuss.

Validated Learning and Experimentation

One of the core principles of the lean start-up approach is validated learning, which involves using experimentation to test hypotheses about the business model and iteratively refining it based on the feedback received (Ries, 2011). For the platform, this could involve conducting experiments to identify the most effective pricing strategies, marketing channels, and product offerings, as well as understanding customer preferences and behaviour. For example, the business could use A/B testing to determine the most effective promotional messages, user interface designs, or pricing structures. By analysing the results of these experiments, the platform can make data-driven decisions and optimize its business model to better meet the needs of its customers and the market.

Minimum Viable Product (MVP)

Another essential aspect of the lean start up approach is the development of a minimum viable product (MVP), which is a simplified version of the product that allows the business to gather feedback from early adopters and validate its value proposition. For the REMARTIQUE platform, this could involve launching a basic website or mobile application featuring a limited selection of artwork from a small group of artists, focusing on the core features and functionalities that enable customers to browse, purchase, and receive their art pieces. By starting with an MVP, the platform can quickly gauge the market's response to its offering and gather valuable feedback from customers and artists (Blank, 2013). This information can be used to iteratively refine the platform's features, user experience, and overall value proposition, reducing the risk of investing significant resources in a product that may not resonate with the target audience.

Build-Measure-Learn Feedback Loop

The build-measure-learn feedback loop is a central component of the lean start up approach, enabling businesses to continuously learn from their experiences and adjust their strategies accordingly. For the REMARTIQUE platform, this could involve regularly measuring key performance indicators (KPIs), such as website traffic, conversion rates, customer acquisition costs, and average order value, to assess the effectiveness of its marketing, pricing, and product strategies. By monitoring these KPIs and gathering feedback from customers and artists, the platform can identify areas for improvement and implement changes rapidly, ensuring that it remains agile and responsive to changing market conditions.

Pivot or Persevere

An essential aspect of the lean start up approach is the ability to pivot or persevere based on the results of the experiments and feedback received. In the context of the platform, this may involve making strategic changes to the business model, product offering, or marketing strategy if the initial approach does not generate the desired results. For example, if the platform finds that customers are not responding positively to its sustainable art pieces made from surplus inventory, it may need to pivot to focus on other forms of sustainable artwork or explore additional value-added services, such as art rentals, customization options, or advisory services for artists. By maintaining a flexible and adaptable mindset, the platform can maximize its chances of success in the competitive art and fashion marketplace.

Customer Development

Customer development is a fundamental aspect of the lean start up approach, focusing on understanding the needs and preferences of the target audience and building a product that addresses those needs. For the business, this may involve conducting interviews, surveys, or focus groups with potential customers and artists to gather insights into their motivations, pain points, and expectations. By engaging with customers throughout the product development process, the platform can ensure that its offering remains aligned with the needs of its target audience and can adapt quickly to changing preferences or market trends. This customer-centric approach can help the platform differentiate itself from competitors and foster long-term relationships with both customers and artists, ultimately driving growth and success in the art and fashion marketplace.

Applying the lean start up approach to the Remartique business idea can help the platform develop and launch its offering in a cost-effective and efficient manner, while minimizing risks and maximizing its chances of success. By embracing validated learning, rapid experimentation, and iterative product development, the platform can make data-driven decisions and adapt quickly to changing market conditions, ensuring that it remains competitive and relevant in the fast-paced art and fashion industry.

1.9. Blue Ocean Strategy

In the context of the proposed business, the Blue Ocean Strategy can be instrumental in identifying untapped market spaces and creating unique value propositions that will differentiate the platform from existing competitors in the art and fashion industry. By analysing the current strategic curves and value offerings in the market, the platform can identify areas of potential innovation and opportunity that have not yet been explored by competitors.

1.9.1. The As-Is Strategy Canvas

The first step in applying the Blue Ocean Strategy to the platform is to develop an asis strategy canvas, which is a visual representation of the current competitive factors in the art and fashion marketplace. This canvas can help the platform identify the key factors that currently influence customer decisions in the industry and assess how existing competitors are performing in these areas. Some potential factors to consider for the as-is strategy canvas may include:

- Product range and diversity
- Price points and affordability
- Sustainability and environmental impact
- Online presence and user experience
- Artist support and collaboration
- Customer service and return policies.
- Brand reputation and image

Once the as-is strategy canvas has been developed, the next step is to explore alternative value curves that could potentially offer a unique and innovative value proposition for the platform. By redefining the existing competitive factors or introducing new factors that are not currently addressed by competitors, the platform can create a distinctive offering that will set it apart in the market and appeal to customers seeking a sustainable and innovative alternative to traditional art and fashion options. One potential alternative value curve for the business could be to focus on the sustainability aspect of its offering, positioning the platform as the premier destination for eco-conscious consumers seeking unique and environmentally friendly art and fashion pieces. This could involve collaborating with artists and brands that prioritize sustainable practices, offering detailed information on the environmental impact of each piece, and emphasizing the use of reclaimed materials and inventories in the production process. Another alternative value curve could involve prioritizing artist support and collaboration, positioning the platform as a hub for creative talent in the art and fashion industry. This could involve offering a range of support services for artists, such as mentorship, networking opportunities, and resources for working with reclaimed materials and inventories. Additionally, the platform could focus on fostering a sense of community among artists and customers, offering opportunities for collaboration, feedback, and skill-sharing. By exploring these and other alternative value curves, Remartique can identify new and untapped market spaces in the art and fashion industry, creating a unique and differentiated offering that will allow it to thrive in a competitive and rapidly evolving market.

1.9.2. Six Innovation Path

In order to develop a successful business strategy for Remartique it is essential to explore the six innovation paths outlined by the Blue Ocean Strategy framework . These pathways can lead to the creation of unique selling points, ensuring that the platform stands out in the competitive market. This section will analyse the six innovation paths relevant to business model, highlighting potential opportunities and challenges for each.

Look across alternative industries:

Exploring alternative industries can provide valuable insights into potential opportunities for creating new demand (Kim & Mauborgne, 2005). The business can consider industries beyond the traditional art and fashion markets, such as interior design, event planning, or sustainability-focused markets. Analysing these industries can reveal untapped customer needs and preferences, enabling to develop innovative product offerings that appeal to a wider audience.

Look across strategic groups within industries:

Strategic groups are clusters of firms within an industry that pursue similar strategies (Porter, 1980). Identifying and analysing these groups within the art and fashion industries can help the platform understand the competitive landscape and tailor its approach accordingly. By learning from the successes and failures of different strategic groups, the business can position itself in a way that maximizes its competitive advantage.

Look across the chain of buyers:

Understanding the different buyer groups within the art and fashion industries is crucial to target the right customers. By segmenting the market and identifying the unique needs and preferences of each group, the platform can develop tailored marketing strategies and product offerings. This will help the proposed business appeal to a wider customer base and foster long-term customer loyalty.

Look across complementary product and service offerings:

Complementary products and services can play a significant role in enhancing the value of core offerings. By identifying and partnering with providers of complementary products and services, the platform can create a more comprehensive and appealing solution for its customers. For example, it could collaborate with art framing services, art insurance providers, or home decor retailers to offer a complete and seamless experience for its customers.

Look across functional or emotional appeal to buyers:

Exploring the balance between functional and emotional appeal can help the business differentiate itself from competitors. By understanding the emotional drivers behind customer purchases in the art and fashion industries, the platform can enhance its marketing and product development strategies. Focusing on the sustainability aspect of its business model, for instance, can evoke positive emotions among environmentally conscious buyers, thereby increasing their likelihood of purchasing.

Look across time:

By examining historical trends and developments in the art and fashion industries, the platform can anticipate future shifts and adapt its business model accordingly. This involves analysing technological advancements, changes in consumer preferences, and evolving industry dynamics. Staying ahead of these trends can enable to continuously innovate and maintain a competitive edge in the market. This strategic approach can help the platform establish a strong position in the competitive art and fashion industries and achieve long-term success.

1.9.3. Non-client framework

The Non-Clients' Framework, as proposed by the Blue Ocean Strategy, focuses on identifying and understanding three tiers of non-customers to capture new market space and create uncontested market opportunities. This section will examine each tier of non-customers in relation to the business model, presenting strategies for targeting and converting these non-customers into loyal clients.

First-tier non-customers: 'Soon-to-be' customers

First-tier non-customers are those who are on the edge of the market, considering alternative options, but not fully committed to any particular solution. In this context these might be individuals who are interested in sustainable fashion and art but have not yet found a platform that caters to their specific needs and preferences. To attract these soon-to-be customers, REMARTIQUE can:

- Develop a unique selling proposition that highlights the platform's commitment to sustainability and its innovative use of surplus inventory in creating art.
- Offer a diverse range of art styles and materials, ensuring that the platform caters to a wide variety of tastes and preferences.
- Implement targeted marketing campaigns that emphasize the platform's environmental and social benefits, appealing to the values and motivations of these potential customers.

Second-tier non-customers: 'Refusing' customers.

Second-tier non-customers actively refuse the current market offerings, either because they perceive the products or services as unsuitable or due to negative experiences in the past. These non-customers might be individuals who have been disappointed by the quality, price, or sustainability claims of other art and fashion platforms. To convert these refusing customers, the business can:

- Establish a transparent and rigorous process for verifying the sustainability credentials of its art pieces, ensuring that customers can trust the platform's claims.
- Offer a range of price points and flexible payment options to cater to different budgets, making the platform more accessible and inclusive.
- Develop a strong customer service culture, focusing on addressing customer concerns and resolving issues promptly and efficiently.

Third-tier non-customers: 'Unexplored' customers.

Third-tier non-customers are those who have never considered the current market offerings due to lack of awareness, geographical constraints, or other barriers. These unexplored customers might include individuals from different age groups, cultural backgrounds, or geographical locations who are not currently engaged with the art and fashion markets. To tap into this unexplored customer base, Remartique can:

- Leverage digital marketing channels to raise awareness of the platform among diverse audiences, using targeted messaging and content to appeal to specific customer segments.
- Collaborate with international artists and designers to create culturally diverse art pieces, catering to the tastes and preferences of a global audience.
- Offer worldwide shipping and logistics solutions, ensuring that customers from different geographical locations can access and purchase the platform's art pieces.

By understanding and addressing the needs of these three tiers of non-customers, the business can expand its market reach and create a unique and differentiated value proposition. This approach can help the platform capture new market space and achieve long-term success in the competitive art and fashion industries.

1.9.4. Four actions framework

The Four Actions Framework, introduced by Kim and Mauborgne (2005) as part of the Blue Ocean Strategy, provides a systematic approach for businesses to create a new value curve by examining the factors that can be eliminated, reduced, raised, or created. This framework can help to differentiate its business model and achieve a competitive advantage in the art and fashion industries. The following analysis will examine each of the four actions in relation to business idea and propose strategies for implementing these actions.

<u>Eliminate</u>

This action involves identifying factors that the industry has traditionally competed on but can be eliminated to create a new value proposition for customers. This could involve:

- Eliminating the reliance on newly produced materials by focusing exclusively on surplus inventory, thus reducing the environmental impact of the art and fashion industries.
- Removing the need for physical galleries or showrooms by adopting a digitalfirst approach, reducing overhead costs and increasing accessibility for customers worldwide.

<u>Reduce</u>

This action entails reducing the factors that the industry has overemphasized to improve cost structures and streamline operations. Possible reductions could include:

- Reducing the complexity of inventory management by implementing advanced inventory tracking and forecasting systems, allowing for more efficient use of surplus materials.
- Minimizing the risk of overproduction and waste by adopting a made-to-order or limited-edition model for art pieces, ensuring that supply aligns with customer demand.

This action involves identifying and enhancing factors that the industry has underemphasized or overlooked to create additional value for customers. This could entail:

- Raising the focus on sustainability and social responsibility by ensuring that all art pieces are created using environmentally friendly processes and materials, appealing to eco-conscious customers.
- Enhancing the level of customer engagement and interaction by creating a strong online community of artists and art enthusiasts, offering exclusive content, events, and opportunities for collaboration.

<u>Create</u>

This action seeks to create new factors that the industry has not yet considered to generate additional value and differentiation. Potential creations could include:

- Creating a new art rental service, allowing customers to rent art pieces for a specific period or for specific events, providing an alternative to traditional purchasing models.
- Developing an advisory service for artists to help them navigate the challenges of using surplus materials in their creations, fostering innovation and promoting sustainable art practices.

By implementing the Four Actions Framework, the business can redefine its value proposition and create a unique and differentiated offering in the art and fashion industries. It can help the platform stand out from the competition and attract a loyal customer base, ensuring long-term success and growth.

1.9.5. The cornerstone of BOS

The cornerstone of the Blue Ocean Strategy (BOS) revolves around the pursuit of profitable growth, which involves the identification of untapped market spaces and the development of innovative value propositions. By focusing on the Profitable Growth Equation, businesses can effectively uncover opportunities to distinguish themselves from the competition and establish a unique position in the market. In the context of the proposed sustainable art marketplace, the application of the BOS's cornerstone is imperative to creating a distinctive and successful business. To achieve this, the company must first concentrate on value innovation. By utilizing surplus inventory as the primary material for art creation, the business can offer a unique value proposition that combines cost savings, environmental sustainability, and artistic expression. This value innovation can help the marketplace stand out in a competitive landscape and attract customers who are increasingly conscious of their environmental footprint (Porter & Kramer, 2011; Nielsen, 2015). Another critical aspect of the BOS's cornerstone is market expansion. To drive profitable growth, the business

should explore opportunities to expand its reach beyond traditional art and fashion markets. This could involve forming strategic partnerships with brands, artists, and designers, allowing the marketplace to diversify its product offerings and tap into new customer segments. Additionally, the company can leverage digital channels and social media platforms to engage with a global audience and drive online sales. Ensuring efficient operations is also crucial for achieving profitability in a Blue Ocean Strategy. The marketplace can optimize its inventory management and logistics processes to minimize waste and maximize resource utilization. Advanced inventory tracking systems, a made-to-order or limited edition model, and strategic collaborations with suppliers can help streamline the supply chain and reduce costs. To foster long-term growth, the business should focus on building a loyal customer base and a strong community of artists and art enthusiasts. Engaging customers through events, exhibitions, and online forums can create a sense of belonging and encourage repeat purchases. Moreover, leveraging data analytics to better understand customer preferences and behaviour can help the business tailor its offerings to meet the needs of its target audience (Davenport et al., 2010; Kumar et al., 2010). In order to ensure sustainable growth, the company must also consider additional revenue streams by offering value-added services. This can include art rentals, customization options, and advisory services for artists. Diversifying the business model can help mitigate risks associated with market fluctuations and generate consistent revenues. The adoption of the BOS's cornerstone, the Profitable Growth Equation, requires a holistic approach that encompasses value innovation, market expansion, operational efficiency, and customer-centricity. By focusing on these key areas, the proposed sustainable art marketplace can create a distinct competitive advantage and achieve sustainable, profitable growth. A critical aspect of any successful business strategy is its robustness, which can be evaluated by examining the compelling tagline, focus, and divergence of the strategy. In the context of the proposed sustainable art marketplace, it is essential to ensure that the strategy is robust and capable of driving growth and profitability. The compelling tagline is a succinct and memorable phrase that encapsulates the unique value proposition of the business. For the sustainable art marketplace, a possible tagline could be "Transforming Surplus into Sustainable Art." This tagline conveys the key concept of the business, which is repurposing surplus materials into creative and environmentally-friendly art pieces. It also appeals to the increasing consumer demand for sustainable products and services, as well as the desire for unique and meaningful art. Focus is an essential aspect of a robust strategy, as it ensures that the business concentrates its resources and efforts on the most critical drivers of success. In the case of the sustainable art marketplace, the primary focus should be on value innovation, customer engagement, and operational efficiency. By emphasizing these areas, the business can differentiate itself from competitors and create a unique and appealing offering for its target audience. Divergence is another crucial element of a robust strategy, as it enables the business to break away from the competition and create uncontested market space. The sustainable art marketplace can achieve divergence by adopting an innovative approach to art production that emphasizes sustainability, cost savings, and artistic expression. This approach can be realized through strategic partnerships with brands and artists, the utilization of surplus inventory, and the development of a strong online community of artists and art enthusiasts (Hartmann & Apaolaza-Ibáñez, 2012). In order to assess the robustness of the proposed strategy, it is important to consider various alternatives and potential scenarios. One alternative could be the exploration of different materials and production methods to expand the range of sustainable art offerings. This might involve partnering with research institutions and innovative companies to develop new techniques and technologies for repurposing surplus materials. Another alternative for the business could be to expand its scope beyond the art market and explore opportunities in other industries where surplus materials are prevalent. This might involve collaborations with companies in the fashion, construction, or manufacturing sectors to create unique and sustainable. A third alternative for the sustainable art marketplace could be to focus on developing a comprehensive platform for artists and designers to showcase their work, connect with potential clients, and access resources and support for sustainable art creation. This platform could serve as a hub for artists, brands, and customers to collaborate and drive innovation in the field of sustainable art. In conclusion, the robustness of the sustainable art marketplace's strategy can be evaluated through its compelling tagline, focus, and divergence. By considering various alternatives and potential scenarios, the business can ensure that its strategy is well-rounded and capable of driving growth and profitability in the long term.

2 Chapter two - Analysis of Logistics

In this business model, the efficient management of surplus inventory from clothing and accessory brands, the allocation of this inventory to artists for creating unique art pieces, and the delivery of these art pieces to customers play a critical role in ensuring the success of the venture. This chapter will analyse the logistical flows involved in the process, focusing on how the business model can effectively handle the management of surplus inventory, its allocation to artists, and the delivery to customers. Various logistical models and strategies will be discussed, and new references will be introduced to support the analysis. Logistics is a vital aspect of any business, significantly affecting its operational efficiency, customer experience, and overall success. In the context of this marketplace, effective logistics management is essential to ensure the smooth flow of inventory from brands to artists and eventually to customers. It also plays a crucial role in reducing the environmental impact of the business operations. This chapter will provide a comprehensive overview of various aspects of logistics for Remartique, focusing on warehouse logistics, inventory planning and management, transportation options, and return management. The subsequent sections will delve into each aspect of logistics, discussing best practices, strategies, and potential challenges that may arise. Relevant data and references will be included to support the analysis and discussion. Throughout this chapter, the importance of maintaining an efficient and environmentally friendly logistics system for the marketplace will be emphasized, highlighting the need for continuous improvement and adaptation to meet the evolving needs of the business and its customers. Following the introduction, the chapter will be divided into several subsections that will provide a detailed overview of each critical aspect of logistics for the sustainable art marketplace. The Warehouse Logistics subsection will examine the importance of managing warehouse logistics efficiently to minimize environmental impact, reduce costs, and ensure timely and accurate deliveries. It will discuss various warehouse management systems and strategies that can be employed to optimize inventory storage and handling. The Analysis of Logistics Flows part will explore the flow of inventory from brands to artists and then to customers, discussing potential challenges and bottlenecks that may arise. It will also highlight the importance of effective communication and coordination among all stakeholders involved in the supply chain. The Inventory Planning and Stock Management will delve into inventory planning methods and stock management strategies that can be employed to optimize the use of warehouse space, reduce waste, and ensure a consistent supply of materials for artists and customers. It will also address the potential challenges in managing a diverse range of inventories. The Return Management part will explore various options for handling returns, including reverse logistics, and discuss their implications on customer satisfaction and environmental impact. It will also highlight best practices for managing returns to minimize costs and complications. The Transportation Logistics paragraph will evaluate different transportation options, including eco-friendly alternatives, and analyse their cost and environmental impact. It will also discuss strategies for optimizing delivery routes and minimizing transportation-related emissions. The Environmental Impact Analysis will provide an in-depth analysis of the environmental impact of various logistical operations, focusing on areas such as waste reduction, energy efficiency, and emission reduction. It will also discuss the importance of incorporating sustainability principles into the logistics management of the sustainable art marketplace. And finally, The Delivery Route Planning will examine the importance of effective delivery route planning in reducing transportation costs and minimizing environmental impact. It will discuss various route planning tools and techniques that can be used to optimize delivery schedules and maximize efficiency.

2.1. Warehouse Logistics

Warehouse logistics is a critical aspect of the marketplace, as it involves the efficient management of inventories and resources to ensure smooth operations, cost control, and minimal environmental impact. This section will delve into various aspects of warehouse logistics, such as warehouse management systems, space optimization, and sustainable practices, focusing on their relevance to the sustainable art marketplace. Warehouse management systems (WMS) play a vital role in optimizing warehouse operations and enabling efficient inventory management (Agrawal & Smith, 2013). A well-implemented WMS can offer several benefits, including real-time inventory tracking, automated order processing, and reduced human error. For Remartique, the choice of WMS is particularly important, as it needs to cater to the unique requirements of handling inventory from brands, artists, and customers. Several WMS providers cater to specific industry needs, and it is crucial to select a system that aligns with the business's sustainability goals. Space optimization is another essential aspect of warehouse logistics. Efficient use of warehouse space can lead to cost savings, better inventory management, and reduced energy consumption. In the context of this business, it is crucial to consider the unique storage requirements of different inventory types, such as raw materials, finished artworks, and packaging materials. Techniques such as slotting optimization, vertical storage, and just-in-time inventory management can help maximize warehouse space and minimize waste. Sustainable practices in warehouse logistics should also be a priority for this idea. By implementing eco-friendly practices, businesses can reduce their environmental footprint, save costs, and enhance their brand image. Some examples of sustainable warehouse practices include using energy-efficient lighting, optimizing heating and cooling systems, and employing solar panels for energy generation. Additionally, waste reduction strategies, such as recycling and reusing packaging materials, can significantly contribute to a more sustainable warehouse operation. Another consideration in warehouse logistics is the importance of maintaining a safe and healthy working environment for employees. This can be achieved through the implementation of occupational health and safety standards, regular training programs, and the use of ergonomic equipment. In the context of the sustainable art marketplace, ensuring a safe working environment is particularly important due to the potential hazards associated with handling various art materials, such as chemicals, sharp tools, and heavy objects. Lastly, it is essential to establish strong communication channels and partnerships with stakeholders involved in the logistics process, such as suppliers, artists, and transport providers. This can help ensure smooth and efficient operations, minimize disruptions, and foster a collaborative approach to addressing challenges and opportunities in warehouse logistics. Effective warehouse logistics management is crucial for the success of Remartique. By implementing a suitable WMS, optimizing warehouse space, incorporating sustainable practices, maintaining a safe working environment, and fostering strong

communication and partnerships, the business can achieve operational efficiency, cost savings, and reduced environmental impact.

2.1.1. Selection of Warehouses and Storage Facilities

The selection of warehouses and storage facilities is a pillar in the logistics management process for this art marketplace. This decision has a significant impact on the efficiency of operations, cost control, and environmental sustainability. The following paragraph will explore the factors to consider when selecting warehouses and storage facilities, such as location, facility design, and technological capabilities, with a focus on their relevance. The location of a warehouse is an essential factor to consider, as it directly affects transportation costs, lead times, and the overall efficiency of the supply chain (Farahani et al., 2012). For a sustainable art marketplace, it is crucial to choose a warehouse location that minimizes the distance between suppliers, artists, and customers. This can help reduce transportation costs and carbon emissions associated with the movement of goods. Additionally, the proximity of the warehouse to other logistics infrastructure, such as ports, rail networks, and highways, can further enhance supply chain efficiency (Dablanc, 2014). The design of the storage facility is another important consideration in warehouse selection. The sustainable art marketplace requires a facility that can cater to the unique storage needs of artworks, materials, and packaging supplies. Factors such as temperature control, humidity control, and security measures are essential to ensure the preservation and safety of inventory. Moreover, the warehouse layout should be designed to maximize storage space and facilitate efficient material handling processes. Incorporating sustainable design elements, such as natural lighting and energy-efficient heating and cooling systems, can further contribute to the environmental goals of the business. Technological capabilities should also be considered when selecting a warehouse. Advanced technologies, such as warehouse management systems (WMS), automated material handling equipment, and internet of things (IoT) devices, can significantly enhance the efficiency and accuracy of warehouse operations. For a sustainable art marketplace, the integration of technologies that support real-time inventory tracking, automated order processing, and data-driven decision-making is vital to ensure efficient and responsive operations. When evaluating potential warehouse facilities, it is essential to assess the adaptability and scalability of the space. The marketplace may experience fluctuations in demand and inventory levels due to fashion seasonality, market trends, and evolving customer preferences. Therefore, selecting a warehouse that can accommodate these fluctuations and support future growth is critical. Lastly, the cost of leasing or purchasing a warehouse is another essential factor to consider. Balancing the need for an efficient, well-located, and technologically advanced facility with budget constraints is a critical aspect of warehouse selection.

2.1.2. Optimization of Warehouse Layout

Optimizing the warehouse layout is a crucial in order to better the warehouse logistics management. An efficient layout can enhance material handling processes, reduce labour costs, and minimize the environmental impact of warehouse operations. This section will discuss various strategies and principles for optimizing warehouse layout, with a focus on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. One of the key principles in warehouse layout optimization is the Pareto principle or the 80/20 rule. This rule suggests that 80% of the demand is typically generated by 20% of the inventory items. By applying this principle to the warehouse layout, high-demand items can be placed closer to the picking and packing areas, reducing travel time and labour costs associated with material handling. This approach is particularly relevant to this business idea, where artworks and materials may have varying levels of demand. Another important concept concerning this topic is the use of slotting optimization techniques. Slotting optimization involves allocating storage locations to items based on factors such as demand, item size, and weight. By utilizing advanced algorithms and data-driven approaches, the business can optimize storage assignments, leading to more efficient material handling processes and reduced warehouse congestion. In this context, slotting optimization can help ensure the proper storage of different types of artworks and materials, maximizing the use of available storage space. Vertical storage is another strategy for optimizing warehouse layout especially in the first steps of the business. By utilizing the available vertical space in a warehouse, Remartique could increase their storage capacity without expanding the warehouse footprint. Vertical storage solutions, such as high-bay racking systems, and automated storage and retrieval systems (AS/RS), can be particularly beneficial for the sustainable art marketplace, where storage space requirements may be significant due to the diverse range of inventory items.

Another approach that could be adopted can be Cross-docking. It involves the direct transfer of goods from inbound to outbound transportation vehicles, with minimal or no storage in the warehouse. By implementing cross-docking in the warehouse layout, businesses can reduce inventory levels, minimize storage space requirements, and shorten lead times. This approach may be applicable to the sustainable art marketplace, especially for items with high demand and short shelf life. Incorporating flexibility and adaptability into the warehouse layout is essential for managing fluctuations in demand and inventory levels. For the marketplace, this may involve designing modular storage solutions that can be easily reconfigured or expanded to accommodate changes in product mix, demand patterns, or market trends. Lastly, the use of technology can significantly contribute to warehouse layout optimization. Advanced technologies, such as warehouse management systems (WMS), automated material handling equipment, and internet of things (IoT) devices, can provide valuable data and insights for optimizing warehouse layout and material handling processes. Integrating these technologies into the warehouse layout design can

enhance operational efficiency and enable more responsive decision-making in the sustainable art marketplace. Optimizing the warehouse layout is a critical aspect of warehouse logistics management for a sustainable art marketplace. By implementing strategies such as the Pareto principle, slotting optimization, vertical storage, cross-docking, flexibility, and technology integration, businesses can improve operational efficiency, reduce labour costs, and minimize the environmental impact of warehouse operations.

2.1.3. Implementation of Inventory Tracking Systems

The implementation of inventory tracking systems is a vital component of warehouse logistics management in a sustainable art marketplace. Efficient inventory tracking can help businesses maintain accurate records, reduce stockouts and overstocking, and enhance the responsiveness of the supply chain. This section will discuss various inventory tracking technologies and approaches, focusing on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. Barcoding and scanning systems are widely used inventory tracking technologies in warehouse logistics (Pasandideh et al., 2015). By assigning unique barcodes to individual inventory items, businesses can efficiently track their movement within the warehouse, ensuring accurate inventory records and reducing the likelihood of human error. In the context of the sustainable art marketplace, barcoding systems can be used to track artworks, materials, and packaging supplies, facilitating efficient order processing and inventory management. Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) is another inventory tracking technology that can offer significant advantages over traditional barcoding systems. RFID uses radio waves to transmit data from an RFID tag attached to an inventory item to an RFID reader, allowing for real-time inventory tracking and greater visibility of warehouse operations. For the sustainable art marketplace, RFID technology can provide more granular data on the location and status of inventory items, enabling more responsive decision-making and improved inventory control. Internet of Things (IoT) devices can also contribute to efficient inventory tracking in warehouse logistics. IoT devices, such as sensors, can collect and transmit real-time data on inventory levels, environmental conditions, and warehouse operations, providing valuable insights for decision-making. In the sustainable art marketplace, IoT devices can be used to monitor the storage conditions of artworks and materials, ensuring their preservation and safety, and facilitating proactive inventory management. Warehouse management systems (WMS) play a crucial role in integrating inventory tracking technologies and enabling effective inventory control. A well-implemented WMS can provide real-time visibility of inventory levels, automate order processing, and generate data-driven insights for decision-making. For the sustainable art marketplace, it is essential to choose a WMS that can cater to the unique requirements of the industry, such as the tracking of artworks, materials,

and packaging supplies, and align with the business's sustainability goals. The adoption of demand forecasting techniques can further enhance inventory tracking and control in the sustainable art marketplace. By analysing historical sales data, market trends, and external factors, businesses can generate accurate demand forecasts, enabling proactive inventory management and reducing stockouts and overstocking. Integrating demand forecasting capabilities into the WMS can help businesses optimize inventory levels, enhance supply chain responsiveness, and minimize waste. 2.2.

The analysis of logistics flows is an essential aspect of logistics management in a sustainable art marketplace. Examining the movement of goods, information, and financial resources throughout the supply chain can help businesses identify inefficiencies, optimize operations, and reduce environmental impacts. This section will discuss the importance of analysing logistics flows and the strategies and tools that can be employed in the context of the sustainable art marketplace. Logistics flows can be broadly categorized into three main types: material flows, information flows, and financial flows (Hugos, 2018). Material flows refer to the movement of goods, such as artworks, materials, and packaging supplies, throughout the supply chain, from suppliers to customers. Information flows encompass the transmission of data and communication between various supply chain stakeholders, such as order processing, inventory tracking, and demand forecasting. Financial flows include transactions and the movement of funds between parties, such as payments, invoicing, and credit management. The analysis of material flows in the sustainable art marketplace can help businesses identify bottlenecks, inefficiencies, and opportunities for improvement in the transportation, handling, and storage of goods. Key performance indicators (KPIs), such as transportation lead times, warehouse throughput, and order fulfilment rates, can be used to evaluate the efficiency of material flows. By optimizing material flows, businesses can reduce transportation costs, minimize carbon emissions, and enhance customer satisfaction. The examination of information flows can provide insights into the effectiveness of communication and data exchange within the supply chain. Accurate and timely information sharing between supply chain partners is crucial for efficient and responsive operations in the sustainable art marketplace. Technologies such as Electronic Data Interchange (EDI), Application Programming Interfaces (APIs), and cloud-based platforms can be utilized to streamline information flows, enabling real-time visibility, data-driven decisionmaking, and improved collaboration among stakeholders. The analysis of financial flows is essential for understanding the cost structure and profitability of the sustainable art marketplace. By examining financial flows, businesses can identify areas where costs can be reduced or efficiencies gained, such as payment terms negotiation, inventory carrying costs, and transportation expenses. Optimizing financial flows can contribute to the overall sustainability of the business, as well as enhance the competitiveness of the art marketplace. Supply chain mapping is a valuable tool for analysing logistics flows in the sustainable art marketplace. By creating a visual representation of the supply chain, businesses can identify critical relationships, and dependencies, enabling a more comprehensive nodes, understanding of logistics flow. Supply chain mapping can also be used to assess the environmental and social impacts of logistics operations, supporting the development of more sustainable practices and strategies. Simulation and modelling techniques can also be employed to analyse logistics flows and evaluate the potential impact of

changes in the supply chain. Discrete-event simulation, system dynamics modelling, and agent-based modelling are examples of techniques that can be used to simulate logistics processes, identify potential bottlenecks, and evaluate the effectiveness of alternative strategies (Negahban & Smith, 2014). These tools can be particularly valuable in the context of the sustainable art marketplace, where the complexity of operations and the need for environmental sustainability require innovative approaches to logistics management.

2.2.1. Management of Warehouse Overstocks from Brands to Artists

The management of inventory remains from brands to artists is an essential aspect of logistics management in a sustainable art marketplace. Efficient handling of excess inventory can help businesses minimize waste, reduce carrying costs, and maximize the value of unsold goods. This section will discuss various strategies and approaches for managing inventory remains from brands to artists, with a focus on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. The first step in managing inventory remains is to accurately track and monitor excess inventory levels. By leveraging inventory tracking systems, such as barcoding, RFID, and warehouse management systems (WMS), businesses can maintain real-time visibility of unsold inventory, enabling more informed decision-making and proactive inventory management. Accurate tracking of inventory remains can help businesses identify patterns and trends, such as seasonal fluctuations or changing consumer preferences, informing future inventory planning and purchasing decisions. One approach to managing inventory remains in the sustainable art marketplace is to facilitate the redistribution of excess inventory to artists. This can involve creating partnerships with artist collectives, community organizations, or educational institutions, providing them with access to unsold materials and supplies at discounted prices or even for free. By redistributing excess inventory to artists, businesses can contribute to the circular economy, minimize waste, and support the creative community. Another strategy for managing inventory remains is to implement demand-driven inventory planning and replenishment processes. By utilizing demand forecasting techniques and adjusting inventory levels based on real-time sales data, businesses can reduce the likelihood of overstocking and minimize excess inventory. Demand-driven inventory planning can help businesses in the sustainable art marketplace to better align inventory levels with market demand, reducing the need for inventory clearance and disposal. Collaborative planning, forecasting, and replenishment (CPFR) is an approach that can enhance inventory management by improving coordination between supply chain partners (Barratt & Barratt, 2011). CPFR involves the sharing of sales forecasts, inventory data, and replenishment plans between suppliers and retailers, enabling more accurate demand planning and reducing excess inventor. By implementing CPFR, businesses in the sustainable art marketplace can strengthen relationships with their suppliers,

artists, and other stakeholders, enhancing the overall efficiency of inventory management. Upcycling and repurposing of excess inventory is another approach that can contribute to sustainable inventory management in the art marketplace. By transforming unsold goods or materials into new, value-added products, businesses can minimize waste, extend product lifecycles, and create unique, sustainable offerings. Upcycling and repurposing initiatives can also foster collaboration between brands and artists, leading to innovative and environmentally friendly art projects and products. Finally, inventory liquidation strategies can be employed to manage inventory remains in the sustainable art marketplace. These strategies can include discount sales, outlet stores, or partnerships with online platforms specializing in the sale of excess inventory (Muller, 2011). While liquidation strategies can help businesses recover a portion of the value of unsold inventory, it is essential to carefully evaluate the environmental and social impacts of such initiatives, ensuring alignment with the sustainability goals of the art marketplace.

2.2.2. Delivery Flow of Finished Products to Customers

The delivery of finished products to customers is a critical aspect of logistics management in a sustainable art marketplace. Ensuring a smooth, efficient, and environmentally friendly flow of goods from artists to end consumers can contribute to customer satisfaction, competitiveness, and the overall sustainability of the art marketplace. This section will discuss various strategies and approaches for optimizing the delivery of finished products to customers, with a focus on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. An essential component of efficient product delivery is the selection of appropriate transportation modes and carriers. In the sustainable art marketplace, businesses should prioritize carriers that offer environmentally friendly transportation options, such as electric or hybrid vehicles, as well as those that have implemented sustainable practices, such as carbon offset programs or waste reduction initiatives. The use of intermodal transportation, combining different transportation modes such as road, rail, or air, can also contribute to reduced environmental impacts and increased efficiency in product delivery (Rodrigue et al., 2013). Another approach to optimizing product delivery is the implementation of last-mile delivery solutions. Last-mile delivery refers to the final stage of the product delivery process, where goods are transported from local distribution centres to customers' homes or businesses. Innovative last-mile delivery solutions, such as drone deliveries, electric cargo bikes, or local pick-up points, can help businesses in the sustainable art marketplace reduce the environmental impacts of product delivery while enhancing customer convenience and satisfaction. Route optimization is another critical factor in ensuring efficient and sustainable product delivery. By utilizing advanced routing algorithms, businesses can minimize transportation distances, reduce fuel consumption, and lower greenhouse gas

emissions. Route optimization can also contribute to improved customer service by reducing delivery lead times and ensuring timely delivery of products. Proactive communication with customers is essential for successful product delivery in the sustainable art marketplace. By providing customers with real-time updates on the status of their orders, estimated delivery times, and tracking information, businesses can enhance customer satisfaction and build trust. The use of advanced communication technologies, such as mobile applications, SMS notifications, or chatbots, can help businesses streamline customer communication and improve the overall delivery experience. Packaging is another crucial aspect of product delivery, particularly in the context of the sustainable art marketplace, where the protection of delicate artworks and environmental concerns must be balanced. Businesses should consider using eco-friendly packaging materials, such as recycled or biodegradable materials, to minimize waste and reduce the environmental footprint of product delivery. Additionally, designing packaging that can be easily reused or repurposed can contribute to the circular economy and further enhance the sustainability of the art marketplace.

2.2.3. Collaborations with Suppliers and Logistics Partners

Establishing effective collaborations with suppliers and logistics partners is crucial for the success of the marketplace. These collaborations can contribute to improved supply chain efficiency, enhanced customer service, and the overall sustainability of the art marketplace. This section will discuss various strategies and approaches for fostering collaborative relationships with suppliers and logistics partners, with a focus on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. One approach to building successful collaborations is the adoption of the collaborative planning, forecasting, and replenishment (CPFR) model, as previously mentioned in Section 3.2.1. CPFR involves the sharing of demand forecasts, inventory data, and replenishment plans between suppliers, logistics partners, and retailers, enabling more accurate demand planning and reducing the need for excess inventory. By implementing CPFR, businesses in the sustainable art marketplace can strengthen relationships with their suppliers and logistics partners, enhancing the overall efficiency and sustainability of the supply chain. Vendor-managed inventory (VMI) is another collaborative approach that can enhance relationships between suppliers, logistics partners, and retailers. Under the VMI model, suppliers take responsibility for managing inventory levels at the retailer's location, ensuring optimal stock levels and timely replenishment. VMI can contribute to reduced inventory carrying costs, increased sales, and improved customer service, while also fostering trust and collaboration between supply chain partners. Strategic partnerships with third-party logistics (3PL) providers can also play a vital role in the sustainable art marketplace. By outsourcing certain logistics functions to 3PL providers, businesses can leverage their expertise, technology, and infrastructure to

enhance supply chain efficiency and reduce operational costs. In the context of the sustainable art marketplace, businesses should prioritize partnerships with 3PL providers that have demonstrated a commitment to sustainability, through initiatives such as eco-friendly transportation options, energy-efficient facilities, or waste reduction programs (Isaksson & Huge-Brodin, 2013). Another key aspect of fostering collaborative relationships with suppliers and logistics partners is the development of performance measurement systems. By establishing clear performance indicators and monitoring the performance of supply chain partners, businesses can ensure that their expectations and sustainability objectives are met. Performance measurement systems can also provide valuable feedback, enabling continuous improvement and fostering a culture of collaboration and shared responsibility in the supply chain. In addition to formal collaboration models and partnerships, businesses in the sustainable art marketplace should also prioritize open communication and information sharing with their suppliers and logistics partners. Regular communication through meetings, conferences, or workshops can help to identify areas for improvement, share best practices, and align strategies and objectives across the supply chain. Transparent and open communication can also contribute to trust-building and the development of long-term, mutually beneficial relationships with suppliers and logistics partners.

2.3. Inventory planning and stock management

Inventory planning and stock management are crucial components of logistics management for Remartique. The optimization of inventory levels and the efficient management of stock can contribute to cost savings, reduced waste, and enhanced customer satisfaction. This section will discuss various strategies and approaches for effective inventory planning and stock management, with a focus on their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace. Demand forecasting is a critical aspect of inventory planning. By accurately predicting future demand for products, businesses can determine optimal inventory levels, minimizing the risk of stockouts or excess inventory. In the context of the sustainable art marketplace, demand forecasting can be particularly challenging due to the unique and often limited-edition nature of art products. However, businesses can leverage historical sales data, market trends, and advanced analytics tools to generate accurate demand forecasts and optimize inventory planning (Waller & Fawcett, 2013). Another key aspect of inventory planning is the determination of optimal order quantities and reorder points. The economic order quantity (EOQ) model is a widely used approach for determining the optimal order quantity that minimizes total inventory costs, including ordering, holding, and stockout costs. The EOQ model can be adapted to the specific needs and characteristics of the sustainable art marketplace, taking into consideration factors such as product perishability, limited edition status, or seasonality. Just-in-time (JIT) inventory management is another approach that can be employed in the sustainable art marketplace. The JIT approach focuses on minimizing inventory levels by ordering and receiving goods only when they are needed in the production process or for customer orders. By reducing inventory levels, the JIT approach can contribute to cost savings, reduced waste, and increased responsiveness to customer demand. However, the successful implementation of JIT inventory management requires close collaboration with suppliers and logistics partners, as well as accurate demand forecasting and efficient production processes. Safety stock is an essential component of inventory planning, as it acts as a buffer against uncertainties in demand and lead times. In the sustainable art marketplace, safety stock levels should be carefully determined, taking into consideration factors such as the variability of demand, lead times, and the criticality of product availability. The use of advanced analytics tools, such as simulation or optimization models, can help businesses determine optimal safety stock levels and minimize the risk of stockouts or excess inventory. In addition to inventory planning, effective stock management is critical for the success of a sustainable art marketplace. The implementation of stock control systems, such as perpetual inventory systems or periodic inventory systems, can help businesses track inventory levels and movements in real-time, enabling more efficient stock management and reducing the risk of stock discrepancies.

2.3.1. Demand forecasting and inventory planning

Demand forecasting and inventory planning are integral components of managing a marketplace. Accurate demand forecasting enables businesses to optimize inventory levels, minimize stockouts and overstock situations, and improve customer satisfaction. In this section, various demand forecasting techniques and their applications to inventory planning in the sustainable art marketplace will be discussed, alongside the incorporation of reliable data and relevant examples. Quantitative forecasting methods are commonly employed in demand forecasting, utilizing historical sales data to predict future demand. Time-series forecasting is a widely used quantitative approach that involves the analysis of past sales data to identify trends, seasonal patterns, and other recurring patterns. In the context of the sustainable art marketplace, time-series forecasting can be used to analyse the sales data of similar products or product categories to generate demand forecasts for new or existing products. Advanced time-series techniques, such as exponential smoothing or autoregressive integrated moving average (ARIMA) models, can further improve the accuracy of demand forecasts (Hyndman & Athanasopoulos, 2018). Another quantitative forecasting method is causal forecasting, which involves the identification of factors that influence demand and the development of mathematical models to predict future demand based on these factors. In the sustainable art marketplace, causal factors may include economic indicators, consumer trends, or marketing efforts. By analysing the relationships between these factors and product demand, businesses can develop causal models to generate more accurate demand forecasts and inform inventory planning. Qualitative forecasting methods can also be employed in demand forecasting for the sustainable art marketplace. These methods rely on expert opinions, market research, or consumer surveys to generate demand forecasts. For example, the Delphi method involves gathering opinions from a panel of experts through a series of questionnaires, with feedback provided after each round, ultimately converging towards a consensus forecast (Rowe & Wright, 1999). Qualitative methods can be particularly useful for demand forecasting in the sustainable art marketplace, as they can account for factors such as consumer preferences, industry trends, or the influence of specific artists or brands that may not be captured in historical sales data. In addition to demand forecasting, inventory planning plays a critical role in the sustainable art marketplace. Inventory planning involves the determination of optimal inventory levels, order quantities, and reorder points, based on demand forecasts and other factors such as lead times, carrying costs, and service level requirements. Various inventory planning models can be employed in the sustainable art marketplace, including the economic order quantity (EOQ) model, the newsvendor model, or more advanced stochastic inventory models that account for uncertainties in demand and lead times (Axsäter, 2006). Demand forecasting and inventory planning should be integrated into a comprehensive inventory management system, which tracks 60

inventory levels, monitors stock movements, and generates replenishment orders based on demand forecasts and inventory planning parameters.

2.3.2. Stock control and monitoring

Stock control and monitoring are essential components of inventory management in the sustainable art marketplace. Efficient stock control and monitoring can help businesses maintain accurate inventory records, minimize stock discrepancies, and enhance overall operational efficiency. This section will discuss various stock control and monitoring techniques, their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace, and the incorporation of reliable data and relevant examples. There are two primary methods of stock control: perpetual inventory systems and periodic inventory systems. A perpetual inventory system involves the continuous updating of inventory records as transactions occur, such as sales, returns, or inbound shipments (Rajeev et al., 2008). In the sustainable art marketplace, a perpetual inventory system can provide businesses with real-time visibility of stock levels and movements, enabling more effective inventory management and decision-making. The implementation of a perpetual inventory system typically requires the use of inventory management software or an enterprise resource planning (ERP) system, which can automate the recording of inventory transactions and facilitate stock control processes (Kelle & Akbulut, 2005). In contrast, a periodic inventory system involves the updating of inventory records at regular intervals, such as weekly or monthly, based on physical stock counts or other reconciliation methods. While periodic inventory systems may be less resource-intensive than perpetual inventory systems, they can also result in less accurate inventory records due to the potential for stock discrepancies to accumulate between inventory updates. In the sustainable art marketplace, a periodic inventory system may be suitable for smaller businesses or those with relatively stable inventory levels and low transaction volumes. Cycle counting is a stock control technique that can be employed in conjunction with perpetual or periodic inventory systems to enhance the accuracy of inventory records. Cycle counting involves the regular counting of a subset of inventory items, with the goal of counting all items within a specified period (CIPS, 2020). In the sustainable art marketplace, cycle counting can help businesses identify and address stock discrepancies, improve the accuracy of inventory records, and support efficient inventory management. Advanced cycle counting techniques, such as ABC analysis or stratified sampling, can further optimize the cycle counting process by prioritizing the counting of high-value or high-velocity items.

2.3.3. Waste reduction and efficiency improvement strategies

Waste reduction and efficiency improvement strategies are crucial for sustainable inventory management in the art marketplace. Implementing these strategies can help businesses reduce costs, minimize environmental impacts, and enhance overall operational performance. This section will discuss various waste reduction and efficiency improvement strategies, their applicability to the sustainable art marketplace, and the incorporation of reliable data and relevant examples. Firstly, the implementation of a just-in-time (JIT) inventory management approach can help reduce waste and improve efficiency in the sustainable art marketplace. JIT is a strategy that involves maintaining minimal inventory levels and producing or ordering goods in response to actual customer demand. By minimizing inventory levels, JIT can help businesses reduce carrying costs, minimize the risk of obsolescence, and enhance the responsiveness of supply chains. In the sustainable art marketplace, a JIT approach can be particularly beneficial for businesses that deal with perishable or time-sensitive products, such as limited edition artworks or event-specific merchandise. Another strategy for waste reduction and efficiency improvement is the adoption of a lean inventory management approach. Lean inventory management involves the identification and elimination of waste in inventory processes, with the goal of increasing efficiency and reducing costs (Tortorella & Fettermann, 2017). In the sustainable art marketplace, lean inventory management can involve streamlining the order and replenishment processes, optimizing storage and handling practices, and enhancing inventory visibility and control. The use of lean tools, such as value stream mapping or the 5S methodology, can further support the identification and elimination of waste in inventory processes. The practice of vendor-managed inventory (VMI) is another strategy that can help businesses in the sustainable art marketplace reduce waste and improve efficiency. VMI is a collaborative inventory management approach in which suppliers are responsible for managing the inventory levels of their products at the customer's location, based on agreed-upon inventory parameters and replenishment policies. VMI can help businesses in the sustainable art marketplace reduce stockouts, minimize excess inventory, and enhance supply chain collaboration. Additionally, VMI can enable suppliers to better plan production and logistics activities, ultimately improving overall supply chain efficiency. The use of data analytics and demand forecasting can also support waste reduction and efficiency improvement efforts in the sustainable art marketplace. By leveraging advanced analytics techniques, such as machine learning or artificial intelligence, businesses can generate more accurate demand forecasts and optimize inventory planning processes. Improved demand forecasting can help businesses in the sustainable art marketplace reduce stockouts and overstock situations, minimize carrying costs, and enhance customer satisfaction. Lastly, the integration of sustainability principles into inventory management practices can contribute to waste reduction and efficiency improvement in the sustainable art marketplace. This can involve the incorporation of environmental, social, and governance (ESG) criteria into supplier selection and evaluation processes, the adoption of eco-friendly packaging materials and transportation methods, or the implementation of product take-back or recycling programs. By integrating sustainability principles into inventory management practices, businesses in the sustainable art marketplace can enhance their environmental performance, strengthen their brand image, and contribute to the overall sustainability of the industry.

2.4. Options Evaluation for Return Management

In the art marketplace, effective management of product returns is essential for maintaining customer satisfaction, protecting brand reputation, and ensuring financial viability. A comprehensive understanding of return management options can enable businesses to identify and implement the most appropriate strategies for their specific needs. This section will discuss various return management options, their applicability to the art marketplace, and the incorporation of reliable data and relevant examples. One option for managing returns in the art marketplace is the establishment of a clear and well-defined return policy. A return policy outlines the terms and conditions under which customers can return products, as well as the procedures for processing returns. A clear return policy can help businesses in the art marketplace set customer expectations, reduce return-related disputes, and enhance customer satisfaction. To be effective, return policies should be easily accessible, transparent, and consistent with industry standards and legal requirements. Another return management option is the implementation of a reverse logistics system. Reverse logistics involves the planning and execution of activities required to retrieve, process, and dispose of returned products (Dekker et al., 2013). In the art marketplace, a reverse logistics system may involve the collection of returned artworks, the assessment of product condition, and the determination of appropriate disposition options, such as repair, refurbishment, recycling, or disposal. The implementation of a reverse logistics system can help businesses in the art marketplace minimize the costs and environmental impacts associated with product returns, while also enhancing customer satisfaction and brand reputation. The use of technology and data analytics can also support return management efforts in the art marketplace. By leveraging advanced data analytics techniques, businesses can identify patterns and trends in return data, which can inform the development of targeted return reduction strategies (Govindan et al., 2015). For example, businesses in the art marketplace may use data analytics to identify specific products, customers, or regions with high return rates, and then implement targeted interventions, such as product improvements, customer education, or enhanced quality control measures. Furthermore, the use of technology, such as return management software, can streamline return processing activities and enhance overall return management efficiency. Collaboration with supply chain partners is another option for managing returns in the art marketplace. By working closely with suppliers, logistics providers, and other supply chain partners, businesses can develop and implement coordinated return management strategies that minimize costs and maximize value recovery. For example, businesses in the art marketplace may collaborate with suppliers to improve product quality or packaging, work with logistics providers to develop efficient return transportation solutions, or partner with third-party service providers to manage return processing activities. Finally, the adoption of a circular economy approach can provide a valuable framework for managing returns in the art marketplace. A circular economy is an economic model

that emphasizes the preservation of resources, the reduction of waste, and the creation of value through closed-loop material flows (Geissdoerfer et al., 2017). In the context of return management, a circular economy approach may involve the development of strategies for product repair, refurbishment, remanufacturing, or recycling, as well as the implementation of product take-back or leasing programs. By adopting a circular economy approach, businesses in the art marketplace can enhance their environmental performance, extend product lifecycles, and create new value streams.

2.4.1. Return and warranty policies

Return and warranty policies play a critical role in the customer experience and overall satisfaction in the art marketplace. These policies not only set customer expectations but also serve as a crucial aspect of a business's value proposition. This section will delve into the importance of return and warranty policies in the art marketplace, focusing on their impact on customers and businesses, and provide examples of best practices. Developing a comprehensive and transparent return policy is essential for businesses in the art marketplace. Customers expect a clear understanding of the circumstances under which they can return products and the process they need to follow (Petersen & Kumar, 2010). A well-defined return policy can help minimize disputes, reduce customer dissatisfaction, and ultimately protect the business's reputation. It is crucial for businesses to make their return policies easily accessible, both online and offline, and ensure that they comply with applicable laws and regulations. In addition to a return policy, offering a warranty on products can further enhance customer trust and satisfaction. A warranty policy outlines the terms and conditions under which a business guarantees to repair or replace a product within a specified period, in case of defects or issues. In the context of the art marketplace, warranties can vary depending on the type of artwork, the materials used, and the specific issues covered. For instance, a warranty may cover issues such as fading, cracking, or discoloration of the artwork. One essential aspect of crafting effective return and warranty policies is striking a balance between customer satisfaction and business sustainability. Overly generous policies may lead to increased return rates and warranty claims, which can negatively impact the business's profitability. However, excessively restrictive policies can deter customers and harm the business's reputation. A balance can be achieved by offering flexible and fair policies that cater to customers' needs while also considering the business's operational and financial constraints. Best practices for return and warranty policies in the art marketplace may include the following:

<u>*Clear communication:*</u> Ensure that return and warranty policies are easy to understand, free of jargon, and accessible to customers. This can help reduce confusion and disputes and enhance overall customer satisfaction.

<u>Flexibility</u>: Offer a degree of flexibility in return and warranty policies, such as providing customers with the option to return items within a reasonable time frame or offering extended warranties for a fee. This can cater to different customer needs and preferences, enhancing overall satisfaction.

<u>*Customer support:*</u> Provide dedicated customer support channels to handle return and warranty-related inquiries and issues promptly and effectively. This can help resolve disputes amicably and maintain positive customer relationships.

<u>Continuous improvement</u>: Regularly evaluate and update return and warranty policies based on customer feedback, industry trends, and legal requirements. This can ensure that the policies remain relevant and effective in meeting both customer and business needs.

<u>Integration with supply chain partners</u>: Collaborate with suppliers, logistics providers, and other supply chain partners to develop and implement efficient processes for handling returns and warranty claims. This can minimize costs and enhance overall return management efficiency.

Return and warranty policies are critical components of customer satisfaction and business success in the art marketplace. By developing clear, accessible, and balanced policies, businesses can foster customer trust and loyalty while ensuring operational and financial sustainability. Adopting best practices such as clear communication, flexibility, customer support, continuous improvement, and supply chain integration can further enhance the effectiveness of return and warranty policies in the art marketplace.

2.4.2. Return and Product Disposal Processes

Effectively managing product returns and disposal is essential for businesses in the art marketplace, as it can directly impact customer satisfaction, profitability, and environmental sustainability. This section will discuss the importance of efficient return and disposal processes, outline the key elements of an effective return management system, and provide examples of best practices in the art marketplace. Return processes involve various stages, including receiving returned products, inspecting and sorting them based on their condition, and deciding on the most appropriate disposition strategy. Disposal processes involve the final disposition of products that cannot be resold or refurbished, typically through recycling or waste disposal methods. Effective return and disposal processes can help businesses minimize costs, reduce waste, and enhance customer satisfaction by promptly addressing customers' concerns and expectations. An effective return management system should include the following key elements:

<u>Clear procedures and guidelines</u>: Establish well-defined procedures and guidelines for handling product returns, ensuring that all stakeholders involved in the process, including customers, suppliers, and logistics partners, are aware of their roles and responsibilities. This can help streamline the return process and minimize confusion and disputes.

<u>Inspection and sorting</u>: Implement a systematic approach for inspecting and sorting returned products based on their condition and the reasons for their return. This can help businesses identify potential quality issues, customer preferences, and other trends that can inform decision-making on product disposition strategies.

<u>Product disposition</u>: Develop a range of disposition strategies for returned products, including resale, refurbishment, recycling, or disposal, depending on their condition and value. This can help businesses optimize the value of returned products and minimize waste.

<u>Tracking and monitoring</u>: Implement a system for tracking and monitoring product returns and their disposition, using technology such as barcodes, RFID tags, or inventory management software. This can help businesses identify patterns and trends in returns and make data-driven decisions to improve their return management processes.

<u>Collaboration and communication</u>: Foster effective collaboration and communication among stakeholders involved in the return and disposal processes, including customers, suppliers, logistics providers, and other partners. This can enhance the efficiency of return management and ensure that all parties are aligned in their goals and expectations.

Best practices for return and product disposal processes in the art marketplace may include the following:

<u>Customer-friendly return processes</u>: Develop return processes that are easy and convenient for customers, such as offering prepaid return labels, pick-up services, or convenient drop-off locations. This can enhance customer satisfaction and encourage repeat purchases.

<u>Sustainable disposal practices</u>: Adopt environmentally friendly disposal practices, such as recycling or repurposing materials from returned products, whenever possible. This can help businesses demonstrate their commitment to sustainability and enhance their reputation among environmentally conscious customers.

Continuous improvement: Regularly evaluate and update return and disposal processes based on customer feedback, industry trends, and new technologies (Daugherty et al., 2001). This can ensure that the processes remain efficient and effective in meeting customer and business needs.

<u>*Training and development:*</u> Provide training and development opportunities for employees involved in return and disposal processes, equipping them with the necessary skills and knowledge to handle returned products effectively and efficiently. This can enhance the overall performance of the return management system.

2.4.3. Strategies to Reduce Returns and Increase Customer Satisfaction

Reducing product returns and increasing customer satisfaction are essential for businesses. These factors can have a significant impact on profitability, brand reputation, and customer loyalty. This section will discuss various strategies that can be implemented to minimize returns and enhance customer satisfaction, with a focus on product quality, communication, and after-sales support. Ensuring high-quality products is a critical aspect of reducing returns and increasing customer satisfaction. Businesses in the art marketplace can maintain product quality by implementing stringent quality control measures throughout the production process, including raw material selection, manufacturing, and packaging. This helps minimize defects and ensures that products meet or exceed customer expectations. Collaborating closely with suppliers and vendors ensures that they adhere to established quality standards and continuously improve their processes and materials (Kähkönen & Lintukangas, 2012). Regular evaluation and updating of production processes based on customer feedback, industry trends, and new technologies ensure that products remain relevant and competitive in the market. Effective communication with customers is vital for reducing returns and increasing satisfaction. Providing clear, accurate, and detailed product descriptions on online platforms, including high-quality images, dimensions, materials, and care instructions, ensures that customers have a comprehensive understanding of the product before making a purchase. Transparency about product pricing, shipping costs, delivery timelines, and return policies sets realistic expectations and minimizes the likelihood of returns due to misunderstandings or unmet expectations. After-sales support plays a crucial role in increasing customer satisfaction and reducing returns. Offering prompt and efficient customer service, addressing customer queries and concerns, and providing timely resolution to any issues that may arise during or after the purchase process helps build trust and confidence in the business. Implementing a user-friendly return process, with clear instructions and support, can also reduce the likelihood of customers becoming dissatisfied and opting for returns.

2.5. Transportation logistics

Transportation logistics is a critical aspect of the art marketplace, as it involves the movement of products from suppliers to warehouses, from warehouses to artists, and from artists to customers. Efficient transportation logistics can lead to reduced costs, improved customer satisfaction, and better environmental outcomes. This section will discuss various factors that businesses in the art marketplace must consider when managing transportation logistics, including the choice of transportation modes, shipping partners, and technology solutions. One of the key decisions in transportation logistics is selecting the appropriate mode of transport. The choice depends on various factors, such as product characteristics, delivery time requirements, cost, and environmental impact (Golias et al., 2010). For instance, businesses dealing with delicate or high-value artworks may prioritize air or specialized art transportation services for speed and safety, while those handling bulk or less sensitive items might consider ground or sea freight for cost-effectiveness. Collaborating with reliable and efficient shipping partners is crucial for businesses in the art marketplace. Partnering with established logistics providers that have experience in handling, packaging, and shipping art-related products ensures that the items are transported safely and securely. Moreover, working with shipping partners that prioritize sustainability can contribute to the business's environmental goals by reducing the carbon footprint of transportation activities (Wang et al., 2011). Regular evaluation and renegotiation of contracts with shipping partners can help businesses obtain better pricing and service terms, leading to improved cost efficiency and customer satisfaction. Adopting technology solutions can optimize transportation logistics by streamlining processes and enhancing visibility. Implementing transportation management systems (TMS) can help businesses plan, execute, and monitor transportation activities more effectively. TMS can automate tasks such as carrier selection, route planning, and shipment tracking, resulting in reduced transportation costs, improved delivery times, and increased customer satisfaction (Kersten et al., 2013). Furthermore, integrating TMS with other business systems, such as inventory management and customer relationship management (CRM) software, can provide a holistic view of the supply chain and facilitate data-driven decisionmaking.

2.5.1. Selecting the transportation service providers

Selecting the right transportation service providers is essential for businesses in the art marketplace to ensure that the products are delivered safely on time, and within budget. This section will discuss various factors that businesses should consider when selecting transportation service providers, including service quality, expertise, cost, flexibility, and sustainability. Service quality is a critical factor to consider when choosing transportation service providers. High-quality service providers have efficient communication systems, reliable tracking and monitoring tools, and responsive customer service (Lai et al., 2013). Ensuring that the service provider can meet the business's specific delivery time requirements is also essential, as it directly impacts customer satisfaction. Conducting regular assessments of service providers' performance and customer feedback can help businesses identify areas of improvement and maintain high-quality service standards. Expertise in handling artrelated products is another crucial aspect to consider when selecting transportation service providers. Artworks can be delicate, fragile, and valuable, requiring specialized packaging, handling, and transportation methods (Balakrishnan, 2014). Partnering with service providers with a proven track record and experience in the art industry ensures that the products are handled with care and attention, minimizing the risk of damage or loss. Cost is an essential factor when choosing transportation service providers, as it directly impacts the business's profitability. Comparing the cost structures of various service providers and negotiating favourable terms can help businesses achieve cost efficiency without compromising on service quality. However, it is essential to consider the total cost of transportation, including hidden costs such as customs fees, taxes, and insurance, rather than focusing solely on the shipping fees. Flexibility is a vital aspect to consider when selecting transportation service providers, as the business environment and customer preferences can change rapidly. Service providers that can adapt to varying shipment volumes, delivery schedules, and transportation routes can better support the business's growth and changing needs. Moreover, partnering with service providers that offer a wide range of transportation services, such as express delivery, last-mile delivery, and reverse logistics, can provide businesses with the flexibility to address diverse customer requirements. Sustainability is becoming increasingly important in the art marketplace, as businesses and customers alike are concerned about the environmental impact of transportation activities. Selecting transportation service providers that prioritize sustainable practices, such as reducing emissions and optimizing fuel consumption, can help businesses align with their environmental goals and cater to eco-conscious customers.

2.5.2. Analysing transportation options and shipping expenses

Analysing transportation options and shipping expenses is a pillar for businesses in the art marketplace, as it impacts their profitability, customer satisfaction, and overall success. This section discusses various transportation options, factors influencing shipping expenses, and strategies to optimize shipping costs while maintaining high service standards. Transportation options available to businesses in the art marketplace include air, sea, rail, and road transport. Each of these modes has its advantages and disadvantages, which businesses should consider when determining the best fit for their needs. Air transport offers the fastest delivery times, making it
suitable for time-sensitive shipments or valuable artworks requiring minimal handling (Chapman, 2016). However, it is typically the most expensive option, which may impact the business's profitability and customers' willingness to pay for shipping. Sea transport is a cost-effective option for long-distance and high-volume shipments, offering businesses the opportunity to consolidate multiple orders and reduce shipping costs. However, sea transport has longer transit times and may be subject to weather-related disruptions, which could impact delivery schedules and customer satisfaction (UNCTAD, 2019). Rail transport is a viable alternative for land-based shipments, offering lower costs and higher capacity than road transport, particularly for long distances. However, rail transport may be less flexible than road transport in terms of routing and scheduling, and it often requires additional handling at rail terminals, which could impact the condition of delicate art products. Road transport offers the most flexibility in terms of routing and scheduling and is the primary mode for last-mile delivery to customers. However, road transport can be subject to traffic congestion and higher fuel costs, which could impact shipping expenses and delivery times. Shipping expenses are influenced by various factors, including transportation mode, distance, shipment volume, weight, and dimensions, as well as any special handling requirement. Moreover, fluctuations in fuel prices, exchange rates, and regulatory fees can also impact shipping expenses, making it essential for businesses to continuously monitor and adapt to market conditions. To optimize shipping costs while maintaining high service standards, businesses in the art marketplace can consider several strategies. First, consolidating shipments and utilizing economies of scale can help businesses reduce shipping expenses and negotiate better rates with transportation service providers. Second, using a combination of transportation modes, also known as intermodal or multimodal transport, can provide cost savings and flexibility while minimizing the impact on transit times. Third, implementing advanced shipment tracking and monitoring systems can help businesses identify inefficiencies in their shipping processes and proactively address potential delays, leading to improved customer satisfaction and reduced shipping expenses. Finally, businesses can consider offering different shipping options to customers, allowing them to choose the most suitable option based on their preferences and willingness to pay for shipping.

2.5.3. Reducing transportation costs and environmental impact

Reducing transportation costs and environmental impact is essential for businesses in the art marketplace, as it contributes to long-term profitability and sustainability. This section discusses various strategies that businesses can adopt to achieve these objectives while maintaining high service standards and customer satisfaction. One effective strategy to reduce transportation costs is the consolidation of shipments, which involves combining multiple orders into single shipments to maximize capacity utilization and minimize transportation costs. Consolidation allows businesses to take advantage of economies of scale and negotiate better rates with transportation service providers. Moreover, consolidated shipments can help reduce the environmental impact of transportation by decreasing the number of vehicles required for delivery, which in turn reduces fuel consumption and greenhouse gas emissions. Another strategy to reduce transportation costs and environmental impact is the implementation of intermodal or multimodal transport, which involves the use of multiple transportation modes for a single shipment. Intermodal transport can provide cost savings and flexibility by optimizing the use of different transportation modes based on their respective strengths and weaknesses, such as cost, speed, and capacity. Furthermore, intermodal transport can contribute to a lower environmental impact by reducing fuel consumption and emissions through the use of more environmentally friendly modes, such as rail or sea transport. Optimizing route planning and scheduling is another strategy to reduce transportation costs and environmental impact. By using advanced optimization algorithms and geographic information systems (GIS), businesses can identify the most efficient routes and schedules for their shipments, minimizing travel distance, fuel consumption, and emissions. Additionally, real-time traffic information and dynamic routing can help businesses avoid traffic congestion, further reducing transportation costs and environmental impact. Adopting greener transportation modes and technologies can also contribute to reduced transportation costs and environmental impact. For instance, electric vehicles (EVs) and alternative fuels, such as natural gas or biofuels, can help reduce greenhouse gas emissions and air pollution while offering potential cost savings through lower fuel and maintenance costs. Moreover, investing in energyefficient transportation equipment and technologies, such as aerodynamic trailers or fuel-efficient tires, can help businesses further reduce fuel consumption and emissions. Finally, businesses can consider implementing a carbon offset program to compensate for their transportation-related greenhouse gas emissions. By investing in projects that reduce, avoid, or remove greenhouse gas emissions, such as renewable energy projects or reforestation initiatives, businesses can offset their environmental impact and demonstrate their commitment to sustainability. Moreover, carbon offsetting can provide potential cost savings by reducing the risk of future carbon-related regulatory costs or market-based mechanisms, such as carbon taxes or cap-and-trade systems.

2.6. Analysis of the Environmental Impact of Warehouse Overstocks

The environmental impact of inventory remnants in the art marketplace is an essential consideration, as it influences the sustainability of the business model and the broader environmental footprint of the industry. This section will discuss the various aspects of inventory remnants' environmental impact, including material waste, energy consumption, and emissions. One of the primary environmental concerns related to inventory remnants is the generation of material waste, which occurs when unsold or damaged products are discarded. This waste contributes to the depletion of natural resources and the generation of solid waste, which can have negative consequences for the environment, such as pollution, habitat destruction, and greenhouse gas emissions (Haupt et al., 2018). Moreover, the disposal of hazardous materials, such as chemicals or electronic components, can pose risks to human health and the environment if not managed properly. In addition to material waste, inventory remnants can also contribute to increased energy consumption and emissions. The storage of products in warehouses or distribution centres requires energy for heating, cooling, and lighting, which can result in significant greenhouse gas emissions and air pollution. Moreover, the transportation of inventory remnants, including the movement of products between warehouses and distribution centres, can generate additional emissions and energy consumption. To minimize the environmental impact of inventory remnants, businesses in the art marketplace can adopt various strategies, such as implementing sustainable inventory management practices, promoting circular economy principles, and investing in renewable energy and energy-efficient technologies. Sustainable inventory management practices can help businesses reduce material waste, energy consumption, and emissions by optimizing inventory levels, minimizing the need for storage and transportation (Wang et al., 2014). For instance, businesses can use demand forecasting and inventory planning tools to ensure that products are produced and delivered in quantities and at times that align with customer demand, thereby reducing the likelihood of unsold inventory (Carbonell et al., 2017). Promoting circular economy principles can also help businesses minimize the environmental impact of inventory remnants by encouraging the reuse, repair, or recycling of products, materials, and components. By collaborating with artists, suppliers, and customers, businesses can develop innovative solutions to extend the lifespan of products, recover valuable materials, and reduce waste generation. Investing in renewable energy and energy-efficient technologies can further help businesses reduce the environmental impact of inventory remnants by decreasing energy consumption and emissions associated with storage and transportation. For example, businesses can install solar panels or wind turbines at their warehouses and distribution centres, invest in energy-efficient lighting and climate control systems, or use electric vehicles for transportation.

2.6.1. Assessment of Environmental Impact of Waste Materials

In the context of the art marketplace, evaluating the environmental impact of waste materials is crucial for understanding and managing the business's overall ecological footprint. The waste materials generated by the industry can be broadly categorized into two main types: production waste and post-consumer waste. This section will discuss the environmental consequences of these waste materials and present strategies for reducing their impact. Production waste refers to the materials and byproducts generated during the manufacturing process of art-related products, such as paints, canvases, frames, and packaging materials. The manufacturing process often involves the use of chemicals, solvents, and other hazardous substances that can have detrimental effects on the environment (Glišović et al., 2020). These chemicals can contaminate water sources, soil, and air, leading to pollution and ecosystem degradation. Additionally, the energy consumption and greenhouse gas emissions associated with the production process further contribute to climate change (Fava et al., 2018). Post-consumer waste, on the other hand, consists of materials discarded by customers after purchasing and using art products. This type of waste includes packaging materials, damaged artworks, and other discarded items. The disposal of post-consumer waste in landfills generates methane, a potent greenhouse gas, and contributes to soil and groundwater contamination. Furthermore, the incineration of waste materials releases toxic substances, such as dioxins and furans, which can have severe health and environmental consequences. To minimize the environmental impact of waste materials in the art marketplace, businesses should implement sustainable waste management strategies. One such strategy is the adoption of the "reduce, reuse, recycle" principle. By reducing the amount of waste generated, reusing materials whenever possible, and recycling waste products, businesses can effectively mitigate the adverse effects of waste materials on the environment. Additionally, companies should consider eco-friendly packaging solutions, such as biodegradable materials or reusable packaging, to decrease the environmental burden of postconsumer waste. Another approach to minimize the environmental impact of waste materials is the implementation of a circular economy model in the art marketplace (Korhonen et al., 2018). This model emphasizes the importance of designing products and processes that allow materials to be reused and recycled, thus reducing waste generation and resource depletion. In the context of the art industry, businesses can collaborate with artists and suppliers to develop eco-friendly products and engage in practices that extend the lifecycle of art materials, such as refurbishing and repurposing old artworks.

2.6.2. Recycling and Responsible Disposal Programs

The proper disposal of waste materials and the promotion of recycling programs are essential components of a sustainable business strategy. In the context of the art marketplace, businesses must take responsibility for the management of waste generated during the production, distribution, and disposal of art products. This section will discuss the implementation of recycling programs and responsible disposal practices to minimize the environmental impact of waste materials in the art marketplace. One effective strategy for promoting recycling and responsible disposal is the development of extended producer responsibility (EPR) programs. EPR is a policy approach that assigns responsibility for the end-of-life management of products to their producers. This responsibility includes the collection, recycling, and responsible disposal of waste materials, as well as the establishment of appropriate infrastructure and financing mechanisms. By implementing EPR programs, businesses in the art marketplace can ensure that waste materials are managed in an environmentally responsible manner, reducing their overall environmental impact. Another important aspect of recycling and responsible disposal is the establishment of take-back programs for end-of-life products. Take-back programs involve the collection of used products from customers, followed by their refurbishment, remanufacturing, or recycling. In the art marketplace, take-back programs can be implemented for products such as packaging materials, paints, and other art supplies. By providing convenient and accessible recycling options for customers, businesses can encourage responsible disposal practices and reduce the amount of waste materials entering the environment. Businesses in the art marketplace can also promote recycling and responsible disposal by partnering with third-party waste management companies. These companies specialize in the collection, transportation, and processing of waste materials, ensuring that they are managed in a responsible and environmentally friendly manner. By outsourcing waste management activities to specialized companies, businesses can focus on their core operations while still contributing to a circular economy and reducing their environmental impact. In addition to these strategies, businesses in the art marketplace can support recycling and responsible disposal by incorporating sustainable materials into their product offerings. By using materials that are recyclable or biodegradable, businesses can reduce the environmental impact of their products at the end of their lifecycle (Amir et al., 2019). Furthermore, businesses can promote the use of recycled materials in their products, thereby contributing to a circular economy and reducing the consumption of virgin resources Education and awareness campaigns are also critical in promoting recycling and responsible disposal practices among customers. Businesses can use various channels, such as social media, in-store signage, and product packaging, to communicate the importance of recycling and provide information on proper disposal methods.

2.7. Delivery Route Planning

Effective delivery route planning is a crucial aspect of supply chain management, especially for businesses in the art marketplace where timely and secure delivery of art pieces is essential. This section will explore the importance of delivery route planning, the various factors influencing route optimization, and the use of technology to streamline the process. Delivery route planning involves designing efficient routes for the transportation of goods from the warehouse or distribution centre to the final customer. The main objective of route planning is to minimize the overall transportation costs and time, while ensuring timely deliveries and meeting customer expectations. For businesses in the art marketplace, effective route planning can significantly reduce operating costs, improve customer satisfaction, and contribute to a more sustainable supply chain. Several factors must be considered when planning delivery routes for art pieces. One of the key factors is the geographic location of customers, as this determines the distance and travel time between the warehouse and the delivery points. Other factors include traffic patterns, road infrastructure, and local regulations, which can influence the feasibility and efficiency of different delivery routes (Stenger et al., 2012). Furthermore, the specific requirements of art pieces, such as temperature and humidity control or the need for specialized handling, may also affect the choice of delivery routes and transportation modes. The use of technology can significantly enhance the delivery route planning process for businesses in the art marketplace. Advanced software solutions and algorithms, such as the Vehicle Routing Problem (VRP) algorithms, can analyse large datasets and consider multiple constraints to optimize delivery routes. These tools can help businesses minimize transportation costs, reduce delivery times, and improve the overall efficiency of their supply chains. Additionally, real-time data and analytics can be employed to adapt delivery routes based on changing circumstances, such as traffic congestion or unexpected incidents. By incorporating real-time information into route planning, businesses can make informed decisions and quickly adjust their delivery plans to mitigate risks and ensure timely deliveries. Moreover, the use of advanced tracking technologies, such as GPS, can provide businesses with valuable insights into the performance of their delivery routes (Hsiao et al., 2014). By monitoring key performance indicators, such as delivery times and fuel consumption, businesses can identify inefficiencies in their delivery routes and implement targeted improvements to optimize their supply chain operations. Another important aspect of delivery route planning is the consideration of environmental impacts. By optimizing delivery routes, businesses can reduce the number of vehicle miles travelled, thereby decreasing fuel consumption and greenhouse gas emissions. In this regard, route optimization can contribute to the overall sustainability of the art marketplace, as well as the broader efforts to mitigate climate change.

2.7.1. Optimization of Delivery Routes

Delivery route optimization is the process of determining the most efficient route for delivering goods while considering various constraints and objectives, such as minimizing transportation costs, reducing travel time, and meeting customer demands. In the context of the art marketplace, route optimization plays a crucial role in ensuring the timely and secure delivery of art pieces while maintaining costeffectiveness and sustainability. This section will explore the various approaches and techniques for optimizing delivery routes, as well as the role of technology in enhancing the process. One common approach to delivery route optimization is the Vehicle Routing Problem (VRP), which is a combinatorial optimization problem that seeks to determine the optimal set of routes for a fleet of vehicles to deliver goods to a given set of customers. The VRP can be extended to consider various real-world constraints, such as time windows, vehicle capacities, and multiple depots, resulting in several variants like the Capacitated VRP, the VRP with Time Windows, and the Multiple Depot VRP. For businesses in the art marketplace, these advanced VRP models can be adapted to incorporate specific requirements related to the transportation of art pieces, such as special handling needs or environmental conditions (Bektas & Laporte, 2011). By solving the VRP with these additional constraints, businesses can design optimal delivery routes that minimize transportation costs and travel time while ensuring the safe and secure delivery of art pieces. Another important aspect of delivery route optimization is the consideration of stochastic elements, such as uncertain customer demands or fluctuating travel times due to traffic congestion. Stochastic optimization models, such as the Stochastic VRP, can be employed to address these uncertainties and design robust delivery routes that are less susceptible to disruptions. Recent advancements in technology have significantly contributed to the development of more sophisticated methods for delivery route optimization. Machine learning algorithms, such as neural networks and genetic algorithms, can be used to solve complex routing problems by iteratively refining solutions based on historical data and performance feedback. These techniques have shown promising results in tackling large-scale routing problems with multiple objectives and constraints. Furthermore, the integration of real-time data into route optimization models can enable businesses to dynamically adapt their delivery routes based on current traffic conditions, weather, or other factors that may impact transportation (Psaraftis et al., 2016). Real-time route optimization can help businesses in the art marketplace to mitigate risks, ensure timely deliveries, and improve overall supply chain efficiency.

2.7.2. Use of Technologies for Planning and Monitoring Deliveries

The use of technology has become increasingly important in the management of supply chains, particularly in the planning and monitoring of deliveries. In the context

of the art marketplace, leveraging technology can help businesses optimize their delivery routes, track the status of shipments, and enhance customer satisfaction. This section will discuss the various technologies available for delivery planning and monitoring and their application in the art marketplace. One of the most significant advancements in delivery planning is the development of sophisticated routing software that incorporates optimization algorithms, such as the Vehicle Routing Problem (VRP) models discussed in the previous section. These software applications allow businesses to model their delivery network, input constraints and objectives, and generate optimized delivery routes. Examples of such software include OR-Tools by Google, LINGO by LINDO Systems, and RouteSmart. These tools can be tailored to the specific needs of the art marketplace, considering factors like special handling requirements, delivery time windows, and environmental conditions. Another critical technology in delivery planning and monitoring is the Global Positioning System (GPS), which enables businesses to track the real-time location of their vehicles and monitor their progress along the planned routes (Teixeira et al., 2014). GPS tracking systems, when combined with routing software, can help businesses dynamically adapt their delivery routes based on current traffic conditions, weather, or other factors that may impact transportation, as mentioned in the previous section. This real-time monitoring allows for better decision-making and improved efficiency in the delivery process. In addition to GPS, Radio Frequency Identification (RFID) technology has emerged as a valuable tool for tracking and monitoring shipments in the supply chain (Meyer et al., 2011). RFID tags can be attached to individual art pieces, enabling businesses to monitor the location, status, and environmental conditions of their shipments throughout the delivery process. This level of visibility can help businesses in the art marketplace ensure the safe and secure transportation of art pieces while providing valuable information to customers regarding the status of their deliveries. The Internet of Things (IoT) is another technological development that has significant potential in delivery planning and monitoring. IoT devices, such as sensors and smart labels, can be integrated with art pieces, vehicles, and warehouses to gather real-time data on various aspects of the delivery process, such as temperature, humidity, and handling conditions. This data can be analysed and utilized to improve the overall efficiency of the supply chain, minimize the risk of damage to art pieces, and enhance customer satisfaction. Moreover, the use of mobile applications for delivery management has become increasingly popular in recent years. These applications can be used by drivers to access optimized delivery routes, receive realtime updates on traffic conditions, and communicate with dispatchers and customers. Mobile applications can also provide customers with real-time updates on the status of their deliveries, increasing transparency and trust in the art marketplace.

2.7.3. Collaborations with Local Partners to Improve Delivery Logistics

Developing strategic collaborations with local partners can significantly enhance the efficiency and effectiveness of delivery logistics for businesses in the art marketplace.

Local partners, such as courier companies, logistics providers, and art handling specialists, can offer valuable expertise, infrastructure, and resources that can contribute to improved delivery performance, reduced costs, and better customer satisfaction. This section will discuss the benefits of collaborating with local partners, strategies for identifying suitable partners, and best practices for establishing and maintaining successful partnerships. The benefits of collaborating with local partners in the art marketplace extend beyond simply outsourcing delivery services. Local partners can offer valuable insights into regional market dynamics, regulations, and consumer preferences, which can help businesses adapt their logistics strategies accordingly. In addition, local partners can provide specialized services tailored to the needs of the art marketplace, such as custom packaging, climate-controlled transportation, and secure storage facilities. This level of expertise can contribute to the safe and secure transportation of art pieces, which is crucial for maintaining customer trust and satisfaction. Moreover, collaborating with local partners can lead to cost savings through economies of scale and scope. By pooling resources and sharing infrastructure, businesses in the art marketplace can reduce their capital investments and operational costs associated with delivery logistics. This can result in more competitive pricing for customers and increased profitability for businesses. To identify suitable local partners, businesses in the art marketplace should consider several factors, including the partner's experience in handling and transporting art, their reputation for reliability and professionalism, and their commitment to sustainability and environmental responsibility. In addition, businesses should evaluate the partner's technological capabilities, such as their ability to integrate with the business's supply chain management systems and provide real-time tracking and monitoring of shipments. Once a suitable local partner has been identified, businesses should establish clear expectations and objectives for the collaboration. This includes defining the scope of services to be provided, agreeing on performance metrics and targets, and outlining the terms of the partnership, such as the division of responsibilities, costs, and revenues. It is also essential to establish mechanisms for communication, coordination, and feedback between the partners, ensuring that any issues or challenges that arise can be addressed promptly and effectively. Maintaining successful collaborations with local partners requires ongoing monitoring and evaluation of the partnership's performance against the agreed-upon objectives and metrics. Regular reviews of the partnership can help identify areas for improvement, as well as opportunities for further collaboration and innovation. It is also important to maintain open lines of communication and foster a culture of trust and transparency between the partners, as this can contribute to a more effective and resilient partnership over time.

3 Chapter Three – Cost, Revenues and Profit Analysis

3.1. Cost Analysis

The cost structure of any business fundamentally influences its profitability, scalability, and sustainability in the long term. Therefore, this section will delve into an analysis of the potential costs associated with the two logistics options under consideration:

A) Having the brand ship the item directly to the artist

B) The brand shipping items to Remartique's warehouse and then having it dispatch them to the artist.

Both approaches entail different sets of fixed and variable costs, which, when holistically evaluated, will provide comprehensive insight into the economic feasibility of each option. Fixed costs, by their nature, are consistent and do not vary with the number of operations. They represent the unavoidable expenses associated with establishing and maintaining the operational infrastructure for the business. Fixed costs typically include expenses such as warehouse rental or acquisition costs, labor costs, technology and systems costs, among others. On the other hand, variable costs change in direct proportion to the volume of operations and primarily constitute packaging and shipping costs, additional handling costs, and any costs that fluctuate based on the number of artists and brands on the platform. In this cost analysis, each cost component will be thoroughly explored and estimated for each of the two logistics options. The objective is to assess not only the financial viability of each option but also to identify which option provides a better alignment with the strategic goals and operational model of the business. This analysis will serve as a cornerstone for subsequent revenue and profit evaluations, ultimately influencing the decisionmaking process for selecting the most efficient and cost-effective logistics option for Remartique. The cost analysis will rely on reliable and relevant data sourced from industry reports and comparable business models, ensuring the accuracy and applicability of the analysis. The cost analysis is not merely a financial exercise but a strategic one as well. Understanding the cost structure allows for better operational planning, financial management, and strategic decision-making. It enables the business to identify potential areas of cost optimization, evaluate its pricing strategy, and assess its overall business model sustainability. Therefore, the value of this cost analysis extends beyond the immediate financial implications and significantly contributes to the broader strategic direction. Further expanding upon the necessity and relevance of the cost analysis, it becomes essential to recognize the underlying

dynamics that costs play in shaping business operations. In the competitive landscape of online retail and artistic collaboration, identifying, understanding, and controlling costs is crucial to gain a competitive advantage and ensure long-term profitability. The cost structure, i.e., the proportion of fixed and variable costs in total costs, determines the level of risk and reward in the business model. A high proportion of fixed costs indicates that the business would need to generate a high volume of operations to reach the breakeven point and start generating profits. Conversely, a high proportion of variable costs signifies that profitability could be achieved at a lower operational volume, but the total costs would increase in line with the growth of operations. For the two logistics options under consideration, the balance between fixed and variable costs is different. In option A, where the brand ships the item directly to the artist, Remartique's role is primarily coordination and facilitation, implying a higher proportion of variable costs. On the other hand, option B, which involves Remartique managing the shipping from its warehouse, would necessitate significant fixed costs such as warehouse management, but it would provide better control over the logistics process. The choice between these options should consider the strategic alignment with the vision and the mission. If the platform aims to maintain a lean business model and focuses on platform-based facilitation of artist-brand collaboration, option A would be suitable. However, if it aims to control and enhance the logistics process to provide better service to artists and brands, option B could be more appropriate. The cost analysis also plays a pivotal role in pricing decisions. By understanding the costs, the business can set prices that cover the costs and generate a reasonable profit margin. The price could be determined in the form of commissions or fees charged to brands or artists. Therefore, the cost analysis should inform the pricing strategy to ensure financial sustainability. Moreover, the cost analysis could help identify potential efficiencies and cost-saving opportunities. By dissecting the costs, Remartique could identify areas where costs could be reduced without compromising the quality of service. These cost savings could improve profitability, provide competitive pricing, and free up resources for reinvestment in business growth.

3.1.1. Fixed Costs for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to Artist

Fixed costs form a fundamental aspect of any business's financial structure. Defined as expenses that do not vary with changes in the volume of production or sales, they are costs that a business incurs regardless of its operational level. Understanding these costs is crucial for assessing its financial sustainability and identifying strategies for cost management. In this context, fixed costs are incurred in the establishment and maintenance of operational infrastructure. These typically include expenses such as warehousing costs, labour costs, and technology and systems costs, irrespective of the volume of goods handled or the number of artists and brands collaborating on the platform. Depending on the chosen logistics strategy - either having the brands ship

the items directly to the artists or having the brands ship items to Remartique's warehouse, which then dispatches them to the artists - the extent and nature of these fixed costs will vary. Therefore, in addition to their impact on financial outlay, these fixed costs also carry strategic implications in the choice of logistics model. Examining fixed costs in the context of digital platforms also means recognizing the transformative impact of technological advancements. For instance, advancements in warehouse automation technologies and digital management systems are redefining traditional notions of fixed costs in logistics. This evolving landscape adds another layer of complexity to the analysis of fixed costs, requiring a forward-looking approach that considers future technological trends. Exploring Option A, where the brand shoulders the responsibility of shipping the product directly to the artist, a shift in the type of fixed costs can be seen. As the logistics in this scenario are outsourced to the brand, the platform doesn't bear the brunt of significant storage and distribution infrastructure expenses. Instead, the major expenditures are of an administrative and technological nature, necessary to facilitate smooth interactions and transactions between brands, artists, and customers. To begin with, contract management would be a significant area of fixed costs in this model. As per the International Association for Contract & Commercial Management, organizations can spend up to 9.2% of their total revenue on managing contracts. This includes the costs associated with negotiation, formation, performance monitoring, and ensuring compliance. Given the diverse and international nature of the proposed business model, legal expenses for drafting and reviewing contracts with brands and artists globally can be a significant outlay. Next, the implementation and maintenance of communication and coordination systems would be essential. This technology would enable the business to manage interactions and maintain efficient coordination between all stakeholders. According to Software Connect, small to mid-sized businesses typically spend between \$7,000 and \$27,000 to implement communication software. This cost can vary based on the specific software solution chosen and the scale of operations. Quality control mechanisms represent another area of fixed costs under Option A. While the business would not be directly handling the products, maintaining the quality of the service provided to both artists and customers is paramount. Regular checks and monitoring systems would need to be established, possibly involving random checks of the products and customer satisfaction monitoring. While the exact cost of these mechanisms is hard to pin down without specifics, the American Society for Quality suggests that prevention costs, which include quality control measures, could account for up to 4% of an organization's total revenue. Finally, maintaining a strong online presence would be crucial to the business model. This includes not only a robust, userfriendly platform for showcasing products and artists but also a comprehensive online marketing strategy. The cost of website development varies widely, but a report by GoodFirms estimates that building a custom e-commerce platform could range from \$2,000 to \$30,000, with additional monthly maintenance costs between \$500 and \$1,000. In terms of digital marketing, WebFX estimates that most companies spend an average

of \$2,500 to \$12,000 per month on their online marketing efforts. In sum, the fixed costs under Option A are largely related to establishing and maintaining the systems required to facilitate and manage the flow of goods from brands to artists and ensuring a high level of service quality. These costs provide a baseline that will remain relatively constant, regardless of the volume of transactions or the number of artists and brands engaged on the platform. As such, they constitute a significant part of the overall cost structure under this option.

3.1.2. Fixed Costs for Option B: Remartique-managed Shipping to Artist

Under Option B, the business assumes a more active role in logistics by having the brand ship the items to their warehouse, from where they are dispatched to the artist. This approach introduces an array of additional fixed costs related to warehousing, inventory management, and fulfilment. First and foremost, the cost of leasing, buying, or building a warehouse is a major fixed cost. The cost of warehouse space can vary significantly based on location, size, and specific facility requirements. For example, in the United States, the average cost to lease warehouse space is \$4.50 to \$7 per square foot per year, as reported by Logistics Management. It should be noted, however, that these costs could be much higher in dense urban areas or much lower in more rural areas. Furthermore, the warehousing option requires substantial investment in warehouse operations, such as inventory management and order fulfilment systems. According to a 2023 report from Software Advice, implementing a Warehouse Management System (WMS) can cost between \$2,000 and \$100,000 depending on the complexity of operations and the software vendor. In terms of staffing, the warehouse would need employees to manage the inbound and outbound flow of goods. The U.S. Bureau of Labour Statistics reports that the median annual wage for warehouse workers is around \$34,000. The exact staffing costs will depend on the size of the warehouse and the volume of operations. Quality control and inspection costs would also be part of this model. Inspecting incoming goods from brands and outgoing parcels to the artists to ensure consistency and high-quality service could represent another expense. This could potentially involve hiring a quality control inspector, who according to the U.S. Bureau of Labour Statistics earns a median salary of about \$40,000 per year. Additionally, the insurance and maintenance costs related to running a warehouse also constitute fixed costs. While these costs can vary, a report by the Insurance Information Institute estimates that the average commercial property insurance costs about \$1,000 to \$3,000 per million dollars of coverage. Meanwhile, maintenance costs usually range from 1% to 2% of the building's value annually. The potential costs outlined in this section represent a significant increase in fixed costs compared to Option A. They constitute a recurring financial commitment, which would remain relatively constant regardless of the transaction volume. Consequently, Option B requires more substantial upfront investment and ongoing operating

expenses, significantly impacting the cost structure. However, taking control of this part of the logistics chain could provide the platform with greater control over quality, efficiency, and customer experience, factors that might justify the added costs.

3.1.3. Variable Costs for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to Artist

Following the analysis of fixed costs, it is crucial to examine the variable costs associated with the two logistics options under consideration for Remartique. Unlike fixed costs, variable costs fluctuate in direct proportion to the volume of operations and services rendered. This characteristic makes them an essential part of the cost structure analysis, as their careful management can significantly affect the profitability of a business. Within the context of Remartique's business model, key variable costs primarily include packaging and shipping costs, additional handling costs, and any costs that fluctuate based on the number of artists and brands on the platform. The magnitude of these costs will directly depend on the frequency and volume of transactions, making them an important determinant of the operational scalability of the business model. For instance, as the business scales, the cost of packaging materials and shipping could rise significantly. The handling cost, which includes picking, packing, and processing orders, also tends to increase with the volume of operations. Similarly, the cost of managing a larger number of artists and brands, including quality control, order tracking, communication, and dispute resolution, can also add to the variable costs. Moreover, variable costs can have a direct impact on the pricing strategy, which in turn affects customer satisfaction and market competitiveness. Therefore, understanding and efficiently managing these costs are essential for the financial sustainability. The following subsections will delve into a more detailed evaluation of the variable costs associated with each logistics option. By using relevant data and industry benchmarks, these sections aim to provide a comprehensive understanding of the potential variable costs that Remartique may incur and their implications for the overall cost structure and profitability. Option A for the business model involves the brand taking responsibility for shipping items directly to the artist. In this scenario, certain variable costs would need to be taken into account. These costs, which could change depending on the number of operations, need to be analyzed in order to provide a comprehensive understanding of the financial implications of Option A. The primary variable cost for Option A would be the cost of shipping from the brand to the artist. According to the United Parcel Service (UPS), as of, the average cost for ground shipping for a small package within the United States was approximately \$13.00 to \$15.00. However, for international shipping, the cost significantly increases and can range from \$35.00 to over \$100.00 per package, depending on the destination. These costs could vary further based on factors such as package weight, dimensions, and the speed of delivery required. Additional variable costs under Option A could include the cost of packaging materials required by the

brand for shipping the items. Packaging costs can range widely depending on the type of packaging used and the size of the items being shipped. As per a report by Smithers, the average cost of packaging for small to medium-sized items can range from \$1.00 to \$3.00 per item. It should be noted that under Option A, these costs would be borne by the brand, potentially reducing direct financial burden. However, these costs could indirectly affect Remartique as they could impact the brand's willingness to engage with the platform and could potentially be reflected in the cost of the items sold on the platform. Moreover, it would need to manage and coordinate shipping arrangements with multiple brands, which could increase the administrative and operational workload for the platform. While it may not translate directly into a financial cost, it could necessitate additional resources in terms of manpower and time, adding to the indirect variable costs for Option A.

3.1.4. Variable Costs for Option B: Remartique-managed Shipping to Artist

Option B in the business model proposes that the brand ships items to Remartique's warehouse from where the platform would then manage the shipping to the artist. This scenario brings about a different set of variable costs compared to Option A, primarily associated with warehousing and dispatching operations. One of the significant variable costs for Option B is the inbound shipping cost, i.e., the cost of the brand shipping items to the warehouse. Assuming that the brand bears this cost as in Option A, the range would still be in the region of \$13.00 to \$15.00 for domestic shipping and \$35.00 to over \$100.00 for international shipping per package. The second significant variable cost arises from the business shipping the items from the warehouse to the artist. Based on data from major courier services like UPS and FedEx, the cost of shipping for small to medium-sized packages within the U.S. ranges from approximately \$9.00 to \$12.00 for standard delivery. For express delivery, these costs could rise to between \$22.00 and \$35.00 per package. Additional variable costs are related to packaging. Given that the business would be directly managing the shipment to artists under Option B, the cost of packaging materials becomes a direct variable cost. Smithers reported that the cost of packaging materials for small to medium-sized items typically ranges from \$1.00 to \$3.00 per item. Warehouse management also adds to the variable costs under this option. This includes costs related to inventory management, order processing, and warehousing staff. According to the Warehouse Education and Research Council's (WERC) DC Measures Study, the average cost for these activities can range from \$10 to \$18 per order. In contrast to Option A, where these costs were primarily borne by the brand, under Option B, these costs would be the direct responsibility of Remartique, increasing the variable cost per operation for the platform.

3.2. Revenue Analysis

In order to evaluate the financial viability and profitability of the business model, it is essential to first analyze the cost structure. Revenue is the lifeblood of any company, supporting operations and enabling expansion. So before creating a viable business plan, a detailed revenue analysis is required. Revenue analysis entails a thorough investigation of the possible earnings a company may be able to realize from various revenue streams. The two primary sources of income for Remartique are probably commissions from sales and prospective alliances or collaborations with companies and artists. These streams may differ in their ability to provide income as well as their expenses, dangers, and scaling possibilities. The potential profitability of these revenue streams, the variables affecting their performance, and the techniques the platform can use to maximize them will all be covered in more detail in the sections that follow. To ensure an accurate and pertinent evaluation, our analysis will draw on information from comparable companies, industry reports, and academic research. The revenue analysis will assist the leadership in making strategic choices regarding pricing, marketing, and alliances in addition to offering a financial perspective. Setting strategic priorities, allocating resources, and making wise decisions regarding the expansion of the business will all depend on having a clear understanding of the potential of each revenue stream. Therefore, the revenue analysis serves as both a tool for risk management and strategic planning as well as a crucial part of the overall business strategy. It is crucial to keep in mind during this research that a number of variables, such as market conditions, the competitive landscape, consumer behavior, and operational efficiency, have an impact on revenue potential. The revenue analysis should be revised on a regular basis to account for changes in these parameters and to modify the company plan as necessary. The revenue analysis may also identify new options for income production, thus improving the company's potential for success and growth. This is because this business model is innovative and because of its positioning in the fast-expanding fashion and e-commerce industries.

3.2.1. Revenue Streams for Option A: Brand-managed Shipping to Artist

The main source of income in the brand-managed shipping scenario (Option A) is commission from sales. This entails putting a markup on the recycled goods listed for sale on the platform. Based on the type of product, brand, market, and partnership agreements, the typical commission rate for fashion platforms can vary greatly, ranging from 10% to 30%. Consider a \$100 product that is being offered on the platform as an example. If the commission is set at 20%, the proceeds from that sale will bring in \$20 for Remartique. Additionally, premium offerings to brands could be another possible source of income. These services might include platform promotions, priority listing, improved analytics, and consumer insights, all of which are monetizable. For instance, many e-commerce platforms have effectively adopted premium services as an additional revenue stream, per a Statista article from 2022. It's important to keep in mind, though, that the success of this revenue model heavily depends on attracting and maintaining a high volume of transactions, which in turn is influenced by variables like the quantity of brands and artists on the platform, the acceptance and calibre of the products, and the potency of the marketing plan. Finally, collaborations and partnerships can be used to generate extra cash. They might collaborate with brands to create unique collections or other projects, for which a greater commission or flat fee might be assessed. The brand-managed delivery option can encounter certain difficulties despite the opportunities. For instance, given that customer happiness and repeat purchase behaviour can be influenced by delivery efficiency, the logistical performance of brands may have an impact on Remartique's income.

3.2.2. Revenue Streams for Option B: Platform-managed Shipping to Artist

The platform can take advantage of various revenue sources in the platform-managed shipping scenario (Option B). With rates akin to those mentioned in connection with Option A, the commission from sales would still be the main source of income. However, Remartique might also make money under this scenario by charging handling and shipping fees. It may apply a service fee to defray associated costs and make money since it would oversee the shipping process from the brands to the artists. According to a UPS estimate, up to 60% of customers accept shipping and handling charges as part of online transactions, and businesses are increasingly leveraging these costs as a source of revenue. Storage fees that brands pay to have their products kept in the warehouse before being sent to the artists could be another source of potential income. In logistics and supply chain management, the idea of a storage fee is frequently used. For instance, if Remartique charges \$1 per item per day for storage and assumes that there are 1000 items held each day on average, storage fees alone may bring in an additional \$30,000 per month. Similar to Option A, the platform could monetize its premium offerings to brands and use alliances and collaborations to generate more money. For instance, it may charge the artists more money for quicker shipping, which would bring in more money. Even though Option B offers a variety of revenue streams, it is important to remember that the platform's capacity to produce these revenues depends on a variety of criteria, including the volume of transactions, the number of participating brands and artists, and the operational effectiveness of managing logistics. Compared to Option A, this option appears to have a more solid revenue model and offers a variety of revenue streams, but it also requires managing intricate logistics operations, which may reduce overall profitability and operational effectiveness.

3.3. Profit Analysis

Any strategy for designing a business must include a profit analysis. It offers an evaluation of the company model's financial viability and offers a thorough grasp of the anticipated financial performance. A thorough profit analysis serves as the basis for important decisions since it identifies the numerous costs and revenue sources that directly affect a company's profitability. When examining both incoming revenue and outgoing costs, such as but not limited to costs linked to logistics, operations, and marketing, the platform could provide a clear portrayal of the entire financial prospects associated with the business. For Remartique, the profit analysis entails looking at the revenue streams (such as artwork sales, potential commission payments from artists, and any other potential sources of income) and subtracting the various costs incurred in both Option A and Option B. Costs might include both direct and indirect costs, including overhead, marketing and advertising, website upkeep, and shipping and packaging charges, among others. Notably, the effectiveness of the chosen transportation method is likely to have an impact on prospective profitability. The need to compare Option A (Brand-managed Shipping) and Option B (Platformmanaged Shipping) is therefore paramount. The decision-making process for choosing the best model for this business will be supported by this comparison's aid in identifying the most economical choice. Additionally, a thorough profit analysis must take potential economies of scale into account. Given its online platform format, where the marginal cost of listing additional artists or works of art is quite low, Remartique is particularly significant in this regard. If properly utilized, this digital scalability can considerably increase the platform's profitability over time. Last but not least, profit analysis should take into account qualitative factors in addition to figures. These include the platform's potential usefulness to artists and art lovers, its long-term goals, and its strategies for standing out in a crowded market. Although not clearly observable, these factors will have a big impact on the platform's viability and sustainability.

3.3.1. Cost Structure for Option A

Analysing the cost factors for Option A, in which the brand distributes the item directly to the artist, requires analysing the financial impact of each component. Transportation expenses, order management expenses, insurance expenses, customer service expenses, inventory expenses, and return management expenses are some of these components.

Costs of Transportation

Option A must take into account the cost of transportation, which, according to USPS, is about \$35 for modest products being shipped internationally. This sum represents the price of sending a package from the brand's U.S. headquarters to a foreign artist.

The price includes courier fees, possibly customs fees, and shipping-related packaging expenses. Based on the package's actual weight and size, specific locations, and the state of the market at the time, this rate may change.

Costs of Order Management

Order processing and order tracking charges are included in order management costs. Depending on the characteristics of the system, using a cloud-based order management system may cost \$50 to \$200 per month. If we take the higher end of the cost spectrum and assume 200 orders are completed in a month, for instance, this translates to an approximate cost of \$1 per order.

Insurance premium

The price of insurance is another important consideration, especially as it protects against any losses from theft or damage while in transit. For a charge of \$1.65, the USPS offers insurance coverage up to \$50 hence, the 3,3% of the good value. The cost of insurance would increase to \$33.0 if we assume the item is worth \$1,000, providing the brand with additional security against unanticipated events.

Costs of Customer Service

For the purpose of resolving any potential shipping concerns or questions from the artist, a specialized customer care department would be required. This factor covers the price of hiring customer care representatives and the necessary technology. The cost per ticket (assuming 200 tickets per month and one agent) with the use of a help desk service like Zendesk, which costs between \$5 and \$20 per agent per month, would be \$0.10 per product.

Costs of Inventory

Inventory costs must be taken into account even though they are not directly related to logistics because the brand's inventory that is reserved for distribution to artists represents a cost. Even though costs are highly varied and product-specific, let's estimate a \$30 average cost per item.

The total cost structure is the following one:

TC = 35 \$/item Order management cost = 1\$/item Insurance cost = 3,3% of the item value Customer service cost = 0,1\$/item Packaging cost = 1\$/item Inventory cost = 30\$/item

3.3.2. Cost Structure for Option B

Option B offers a different logistical path for the company model under consideration. In this case, the brand distributes its goods to a third-party warehouse, which then transfers them to the artist, who ultimately sends the finished item to the buyer. The costs associated with this intricate procedure are examined in greater detail in the sections following. Leasing a warehouse adds a large, fixed cost to the organization, starting with warehousing expenses. The cost of rent, utilities, and salaries for a small warehouse might be roughly \$30,000 per year, as was previously noted. It is important to underline how these expenses vary based on the location of the warehouse, its size, and the number of employees, among other factors. Another sizable portion of the price for this choice are the inventory costs. A carrying cost of \$10,000 per year could be incurred by having \$100,000 worth of goods held at any given moment, or 10% of the item value. These costs, which reflect the capital invested in inventory and the possible danger of obsolescence, include expenditures for storage, services, and risk. It should be noted that these costs could significantly increase or decrease depending on fuel prices, the distance between each step, and the pricing of the logistics partners. Transportation costs are estimated to be \$4 per item (from brand to warehouse and warehouse to artist). According to Supply Chain Digest, the annual handling expenses associated with picking, moving, and packing commodities are anticipated to be \$30.000. These costs, which include the labour costs for the activities, are subject to change depending on how effectively the warehouse is run. Last but not least, monthly technology costs for logistics management systems would be roughly \$400. The cost is influenced by the program chosen and the scope of its implementation. Even though it is a necessary expense for the effective tracking and control of inventories and shipments, there is potential for large efficiency advantages if deliberate investment is made in this area.

The total cost structure is the following one:

TC = 4 \$/item Warehouse cost = 30.000\$ per year Inventory cost = 10% of the item value Handling cost = 30.000\$ per year Packaging cost = 1\$/item

3.3.3. Revenue Structure for Option A

The core business strategy of Option A heavily influences the revenue structure. Even though this situation seems simple, there are several variables to consider while figuring out the revenue sources. Here, we'll examine the several elements that can possibly help this logistic model's overall revenue generation. Sales of the object after the artist has added embellishments would be one of the main sources of income. Any business plan must take this direct revenue creation through sales into account. Let's say that each item costs \$4000 to purchase after the aesthetic embellishment. This information was calculated considering the average price of a luxury good on Stockx.com. The average annual sales come to 1000 units when 20 artists produce 1 piece of art every week. The revenue from direct sales would then equal \$4.000.000 per year. Collaborations or partnerships with the artists could also be a source of income given the company model's reliance on the artists. This might take the form of limited-edition or exclusive designs that might be marketed for more money, hence generating more revenue.

3.3.4. Revenue Structure for Option B

The multi-step process in Option B offers several chances for revenue production and, possibly, diversification. The sale of the objects to the final consumers generates the direct revenue stream in Option B, just like in Option A. This would produce a comparable gross sales revenue, giving an identical earning potential on a product-byproduct basis, assuming the same price point and sales volume as described in the preceding section. But Option B's centralized warehouse structure also offers a different indirect revenue-generating opportunity: the chance to use the warehouse to speed up delivery times. Customers are indicating a clear preference for speedy, dependable delivery alternatives more and more frequently, therefore being able to make deliveries more quickly may boost customer satisfaction and encourage repeat business. This influence might increase overall sales, which would raise total revenue. The capacity of the artist to produce the artwork may be reduced by two days, which increased revenue generation. The average annual sales amount to 1200 units when 20 artists produce 1.2 pieces of art per week. The revenue from direct sales would then equal \$4,800,000 per year. The capacity of a centralized warehouse to store a wider variety of goods is another factor in revenue. The capacity to handle a greater inventory may enable the availability of a wider selection of products for artists to select and, subsequently, for buyers to buy. Due to a larger appeal to varied client preferences, there may be an increase in sales income as a result of product diversification. The potential for exclusive limited-edition items could fetch higher pricing, causing an increase in per-unit income. In a manner similar to Option A, collaborations with artists also present a substantial opportunity for revenue generation under Option B. Strategic partnerships may also promote brand recognition and exposure, which may boost overall sales volume.

3.3.5. Profit Comparison between Option A and Option B

The results of the previous assessments are combined in this section so that Options A and B's profitability can be directly compared. This research will involve a thorough examination of both the cost dynamics and income structures related to each option. This comparative investigation seeks to help in determining the most financially advantageous choice for the firm by offering a thorough comparison of the earnings that might potentially be obtained from each alternative.

Considering option A:

```
TC = 35 $/item
Order management cost = 1$/item
Insurance cost = 3,3% of the item value
Insurance cost = 0,1$/item
Packaging cost = 1$/item
Inventory cost = 30$/item
#deliveries = 2
Value of product delivered by brand = 1000$
Value of product after artist work = 4000$
#artwors per artist per week = 1
#week per year = 50
```

Total cost = #deliveries X TC + Order management cost + Insurance cost + Packaging cost + Inventory cost Total cost per item = 2 X 35\$ + 1\$ + 3,3% X 4000\$ + 0,1\$ + 1\$ + 30\$ = 234,1\$/item Revenues per item = Value of product after artist work = 4000\$/item Profit per item = Revenues per item - Total cost per item = 4000\$ - 234,1\$ = 3765,9\$/item

Brand can now earn 120% of the *Value of product delivered by brand* so 1200\$ Artist can earn the 80% of the remaining value so 80% (Profit per item - Value of product delivered by brand) = 80% (3765,9\$ - 1200) = 2052,72\$/item

Remartique will earn the remaining 20%

20% (Profit per item - Value of product delivered by brand) = 20% (3765,9\$ - 1200) = 511,38\$/item

In this way each brand can earn 1.2 million dollar a year (200.000\$/year in over-profit from clothes that would remain in stock) if it delivers 1000 products to 20 artists, the artist can make 102.600 \$/year a year if they make 50 artworks a year and Remartique can earn 511,380 \$/year if it finds 20 artists.

Considering option B:

$$TC = 4$$
 \$/item
Warehouse cost = 30.000\$ per year
Inventory cost = 10% of the item value
Handling cost = 30.000\$ per year
Packaging cost = 1\$/item
Technology cost = 400\$ per month
#deliveries = 3
Value of product delivered by brand = 1000\$
Value of product after artist work = 4000\$
#artwors per artist per week = 1,2
#week per year = 50

Total cost = #deliveries X TC + Warehouse cost + Inventory cost + Handling cost + Packaging cost + Technology cost + Inventory cost

Total cost per item

$$= 3 X4\$ + \frac{30.000}{1200}\$ + 10\% X 4000\$ + \frac{30.000}{1200}\$ + 1\$ + 400 * \frac{12}{1200}\$$$
$$= 467 \$/item$$
$$Total cost = 467 \frac{\$}{item} * 1,2 \frac{item}{week} * 20 artists * 50 \frac{week}{year} = 560.400 \$/year$$

$$Revenues = 4000 \frac{\$}{item} * 20 \ artists * 1,2 \frac{item}{week} * 50 \frac{week}{year} = 4.800.000\$$$

$$Profit \ per \ item = (Revenues - Total \ cost) / \#item \ per \ year$$
$$= \frac{4.800.000\$ - 560.400\$}{1.2 * 50 * 20} = 3533\$ / item$$

Brand can now earn 120% of the *Value of product delivered by brand* so 1200\$/item and Artist can earn the 80% of the remaining value so

80%(Profit per item – Value of product delivered by brand) = 80%(3533\$ - 1200\$) = 1866,4\$/item

Remartique will earn the remaining 20% so:

20%(Profit per item - Value of product delivered by brand) = 20%(3533\$ - 1200\$) = 466,6\$/item

In this way each brand can earn 1.440.000 dollar a year (440.000\$/year in over-profit from clothes that would remain in stock) if it delivers 1200 products to 20 artists, the artist can make 111.960 \$/year a year if they make 60 artworks a year and Remartique can earn 559,920 \$/year if it finds 20 artists. When comparing the profitability between the two options, Option A generates a higher profit per item for Remartique (\$511.38 vs. \$466.6). However, when considering the total annual profit, taking into account that with Option B, artists can produce more artworks per year (60 artworks/year compared to 50 artworks/year in Option A), Remartique stands to make a higher total profit with Option B (\$559,920/year) than with Option A (\$511,380/year). While both options are potentially profitable, the choice between them would depend on several other factors such as the capacity and willingness of the brands and artists to absorb shipping costs and risks, the ability of Remartique to manage a warehouse and handle logistics, and the feasibility of scaling operations. Therefore, this decision should be made carefully, considering not only the projected profits but also the strategic alignment with Remartique's capabilities and long-term business goals.

3.4. Sensitivity Analysis

The sensitivity analysis is introduced in the section that follows to determine how changes in a few crucial factors will affect the expected profitability logistical choices. Such an analysis is necessary due to the inherent uncertainty in the assumptions and parameters utilized to estimate the financial results. This article aims to provide light on potential risks and commercial possibilities that could result from changes in business model's expenses, prices, volumes, and income. An understanding of the robustness of our findings is provided by a sensitivity analysis, which also highlights the most important variables that need to be the focus of further development, risk management, or strategic investments. It's crucial to keep in mind that while a sensitivity analysis won't remove uncertainties, it will give decision-makers a formal framework to analyse them. Remartique hopes to get a deeper knowledge of the volatility and possible profitability of both logistical choices through this sensitivity study, which will help it make more robust and flexible strategic planning decisions.

3.4.1. Impact of Changes in Shipping Costs on Profitability

Shipping expenses are one of the most important variable costs for both logistical options A and B for the platform. It is important to carefully consider the effects of changes in shipping prices on the profitability of each logistic model given their variability and significant impact on the overall cost structure. According to the Global Shipping Report from 2022, shipping for Option A costs \$35 for each item. Due to variables such variations in fuel prices, alterations in freight rates, and modifications in shipping companies' pricing tactics, this cost is susceptible to change. The overall logistics expenses would directly increase by 10% with a 10% increase in shipping costs due to the supply of 1,000 pieces to 20 artists per year. As a result, the average profit per item would drop by about \$3.50. This would have a direct effect on the bottom line and the profitability for all parties involved, including the platform, the brand, and the artist. Contrarily, Option B's \$4 delivery cost per item is significantly less expensive. However, Option B would require three times as many deliveries as Option A, thus a 10% increase in shipping costs would also result in a 10% increase in overall logistics costs, reducing the profit per item by about \$0.40. Although this reduction is less per item than in Option A, the overall effect across several delivery must not be understated. Therefore, sensitivity to changes in transportation prices becomes a crucial factor in decision-making. This research reveals that all choices are susceptible to changes in shipping costs, but because Option A has a larger per-item shipping cost, the effect on profitability is more pronounced. In order to lessen the danger of increasing transportation expenses, Remartique can think about negotiating fixed-rate contracts with shipping companies. A reduction in the use of accelerated shipping services, which are frequently more expensive, may also result from investments in technologies for better cargo tracking and coordination.

3.4.2. Impact of Changes in Sales Volume on Profitability

Sales volume, a major source of revenue for any business, has a big impact on profitability. Given its distinctive economic approach, Remartique is no exception to this dynamic. The inherent sensitivity to variations in sales volume is evident in both logistic choices, A and B, and will be examined in this article. Each piece of art produced under Option A generates a profit of \$4,000. A 10% increase in sales volume, either by expanding the number of artists or the number of artworks each artist can produce, would boost the annual revenue by \$400,000 because the number of artworks produced annually is 1,000 (50 artworks per year for 20 artists). The increase in profits would not be directly correlated with the increase in sales volume because the key costs in Option A (shipping, insurance, and packaging) are changeable and would rise proportionally with sales volume. However, the higher absolute profit values that follow demonstrate the beneficial scale impacts this alternative offers. Option B's sales volume equals 1,200 artworks annually if an artist creates 1.2 works per week over 50 weeks. A 10% increase in sales volume would result in an additional \$480,000 in annual revenue, with each artwork yielding a \$4,000 profit. Since many expenditures under this option (warehouse, handling, and technology) are fixed, the variable costs would not climb as dramatically with increased sales volume as they would under Option A. As a result, profits rise more significantly for a percentage increase in sales volume. Increasing sales volume emerges as a workable method to improve profitability in both scenarios. Given the scalability of Option A and Option B's mostly fixed cost structure, a rise in sales volume would result in increased profitability. Remartique might use tactics including growing its artist network, enhancing artist output, and stepping up marketing initiatives to enhance sales to fully realize this potential.

3.4.3. Impact of Changes in Pricing Strategy on Profitability

Pricing strategy is the cornerstone of any company's financial outlook, but it is particularly important for this business whose revenue model is based on value-based pricing. It is possible that changing this technique will have a substantial impact on profitability, either by raising prices to increase per-unit revenue or by lowering them to perhaps increase sales volume. Currently, the pricing strategy for both choices place a value of \$4,000 on the artwork. Changes to this price system, however, may have a substantial impact on profitability. For instance, if all other factors remained the same, a 10% increase in the price per artwork would result in a 10% increase in revenue for both Options A and B. This direct proportionality results from the fact that neither

option's cost structure is impacted by the artwork's selling price. On the other hand, a price reduction could have an adverse effect on profitability even though it might result in a rise in sales volume because of a higher demand elasticity. For instance, a 10% drop in the selling price would directly affect revenues. The higher overall revenue that arises from this increase in sales volume may, however, more than make up for this decline. But given Option B's greater fixed cost component, the amount of growth in sales volume required to maintain profitability would be substantially higher. Therefore, it is essential that any adjustments to the price plan be made carefully, considering possible customer reactions and market elasticity. Understanding the business's cost structure is also crucial because it has a big impact on how effective various pricing methods are.

3.5. Risk Assessment

Businesses must consider the inherent risks connected with their operations in a world where market trends and client preferences are changing quickly. There are a number of possible dangers that could have an effect on its long-term viability, profitability, and business model. This section covers financial, operational, market-related, and strategic issues while providing a thorough risk assessment of both Option A and Option B. Financial risk largely affects the business's financial components. The financial stability, for instance, may be significantly impacted by potential changes in exchange rates or variations in shipping costs. Thorough financial planning, strategic investment, and close attention to global economic trends will be needed to overcome these risks. Another important factor to consider is operational risk. These include the potential for mismanagement in the areas of logistics, warehousing, and shipping, particularly in the case of Option B, which might lead to delays, financial losses, and reputational harm for Remartique. In order to effectively communicate with brands and artists, the platform must invest in excellent logistics management systems. Risks associated with the market include shifting customer preferences, heightened competition, and alterations to the law. For instance, the entry of a rival offering comparable services at a lower cost could endanger Remartique's market dominance. Similarly, any modifications to laws governing e-commerce or environmental sustainability may influence the company. Regular market research must be done, and proactive change management is crucial. Last but not least, strategic risks are potential dangers that can result from changes in the company's strategic course. For instance, there is a strategic risk while deciding between Options A and B. Every choice contains potential problems of its own, and the chosen strategy's success is not assured.

3.5.1. Operational Risks: Supply Chain Disruptions and Inventory Management Challenges

Operational risks include any dangers and weaknesses that could result from a company's internal systems, processes, and practices. Due to the reliance on effective supply chain and logistics management, these risks are especially significant. The logistics and delivery procedure is one of the key operational risks in Option A and B. The World Bank's Logistics Performance Index indicates that logistical problems like delayed deliveries, damaged goods in transit, and lost shipments are frequent and might have a big impact on operations. Depending on the distance and parcel size, a late delivery often costs \$5 to \$20 per package. Additionally, fees for product replacement and consumer reimbursement may result from damage or loss during shipment. Option B, where Remartique stores its merchandise, could run into problems with inventory management. These expenses may include those related to shrinkage, obsolescence, and the holding of inventory. The annual holding cost is

typically between 20 and 30 percent of the value of the inventory. This includes the price of handling, storage, insurance, and inventory services. Additionally, there may be dangers associated with system malfunctions or disruptions for both methods. For instance, a bug in the order management system could result in inaccurate or duplicate orders, harming both the reputation of the company and its customers. The average cost of IT downtime is almost \$9,000 per minute, highlighting the importance of maintaining effective and trustworthy systems. Remartique must establish strong risk management measures, including spending money on trustworthy IT systems, implementing excellent logistical management, and making sure that all stakeholders are effectively informed. By doing this, the business can reduce operational risks, assuring the efficient execution of its business processes and upholding client happiness. The operational effectiveness and overall business performance of an organization can be considerably impacted by a supply chain disruption. The operational models of Options A and B in this context could potentially be impacted by these disruptions, which would have a significant impact on the price of transporting goods to artists. Several factors could cause supply chain disruptions. The most frequent supply chain interruptions, according to a BCI survey, are disturbances in the transportation network, followed by supplier insolvency and cyber disruptions. For instance, delays in shipping due to unforeseeable circumstances like weather changes or logistical mistakes could have a severe effect on Remartique's ability to supply services. 53% of businesses reported a supply chain interruption that led to a considerable rise in operating expenses. According to the same analysis, an average disruption may push up operational costs by as much as 114%. The precise amount would depend on several variables, including the seriousness of the interruption and the success of the mitigating measures put in place. Remartique believes that by putting strong supply chain risk management methods in place, such as supplier diversification, logistical optimization, and cutting-edge tracking systems, the effects of these possible disruptions can be reduced. Investing in supply chain visibility and agility may also make it easier to spot and address possible disruptions promptly, lowering associated costs. In order to ensure the cost-effectiveness and efficiency of their operational model, Remartique must identify the potential risks connected to supply chain disruptions and take the required steps to minimize these risks. For business model Option B, where the platform oversees inventory management and shipment, inventory management is an essential component of the operating process. Maintaining the ideal stock level to satisfy customer demand while avoiding unforeseen expenses is a key component of effective inventory management. Given the wide range of items controlled by Remartique and the many artist preferences, this aspect gets complicated. Operational costs can be considerably impacted by the difficulties in inventory management. The expense of storing inventory is one of the main problems with inventory management. These costs cover anything from storage fees to insurance premiums to depreciation and obsolescence charges. The average holding cost is roughly 20-30% of the inventory value annually. Stock-out and

overstock circumstances also provide serious difficulties. A stock-out can be expensive

100

in terms of lost sales as well as potential harm to client relationships. A company's stock-out expense could be as much as 25% of potential sales revenue. On the other hand, instances where there are too many inventory items result in higher holding costs and probable waste if the products don't sell. Additionally, inventory shrinkage, which includes losses from theft, damage, and human mistake, can result in high expenditures. The average shrink rate in the retail sector is at 1.38% of sales, which equates to billions of dollars in losses yearly, according to a National Retail Federation analysis from 2018. The platform should spend money on effective inventory management procedures and systems to lessen these difficulties. These could include comprehensive loss prevention techniques, demand forecasting using predictive analytics, and real-time inventory tracking. These investments can assure successful and cost-effective operations while also drastically reducing the costs related to inventory management difficulties.

3.5.2. Financial Risks: Currency Fluctuations and Changes in Market Demand

Financial risk is concerned with the unknowns and potential losses connected to financial transactions, the state of the economy, and business finances. The operating models of Options A and B might both be affected by the financial risks, which would directly affect the logistical costs. The likelihood of price fluctuation is the first financial risk this business might experience. The cost of logistics can shift significantly as a result of changes in gasoline and energy prices, according to KPMG's 2017 study on Financial Risks in Retail. Such variations might have an immediate effect on operational costs given how energy-intensive transportation and logistics activities are. Another significant financial risk is credit risk, particularly when working with suppliers or customers who have irregular payment patterns. Any default could cause Remartique to suffer a large financial loss if its suppliers or customers are given credit by the company or if it offers credit to its clients. The average Days Sales Outstanding (DSO) in the retail sector is around 45 days, according to a report by Euler Hermes (2020), indicating a potential lag between revenue recognition and cash inflow. If this business expands internationally, foreign exchange risk can also have an impact on the company's operations. The profitability of the company may be impacted by changes in foreign exchange rates. These changes may affect the price of imported goods and the cost of global logistics. Finally, the possibility of rising operating expenses like salaries, rent, or utilities may have an effect on financial results. The cost of industrial real estate, which includes warehouses, is anticipated to rise, which might have an influence on Option B's model where warehousing is necessary. Remartique should apply effective financial risk management techniques, such as supplier diversity, hedging methods, and predictive analytics for cost forecasting, to control these

financial risks. Remartique can assure operational sustainability and a better management of its financial risk exposure by doing this. Currency fluctuation, commonly referred to as foreign exchange risk or currency risk, is the risk that a corporation could lose money as a result of shifts in the value of one currency in respect to another. Currency fluctuations may influence both Option A and Option B because it deals with international artists and operates in an international environment. This is especially true when it comes to the price of international logistics. Significant changes in currency exchange rates can have a variety of effects on shipping and logistics expenses. For instance, if the platform must pay for shipping services in a foreign currency, a sharp decline in the value of the domestic currency could raise the cost of these services and affect the total logistical expense. Furthermore, because customs duties and taxes are sometimes computed using the local currency value of the items, currency changes can also have an impact on such fees. Due to the erratic nature of exchange rates, determining the actual impact of currency fluctuations on logistical costs is challenging. It should be remembered that even little changes in exchange rates can have a big influence on expenses, especially for shipments with high values or big volumes. The business could use a number of financial hedging instruments, such as forward contracts or options, which allow the company to lock in specific exchange rates for future transactions, to reduce this risk. An 1% increase in exchange rate volatility could result in a 0.4% decrease in firm value due to increased operational costs. Additionally, to lessen exposure to any particular currency, the corporation should diversify its base of suppliers and logistics providers across many currency zones. Any organization, but especially companies in the retail industry, can face serious financial risks from shifts in market demand. Demand changes have a direct impact on the volume of items that must be sent, which has an impact on both Option A and B's logistical costs. Numerous variables, such as seasonal variations, changes in customer preferences, changes in the economy, and activities taken by competitors, can affect demand. The quickly shifting consumer behavior has caused a very volatile demand pattern in the worldwide online retail sector. As an illustration, a rapid rise in demand during holiday or promotional periods may lead to higher shipment volumes and higher logistics costs as a result of peak demand surcharges. On the other hand, a decline in demand can result in overstock situations, raising holding costs as well as the risk of obsolescence and waste. If goods aren't sold quickly, carrying costs for inventory might reach up to 25% of the value of the stock. Additionally, unexpected demand changes may necessitate accelerated shipping to address inventory shortages, which can be much more expensive than ordinary shipping. According to a Transplace (2021) study, the price of expedited delivery might be up to 50% more expensive than ordinary rates. The platform should spend money on advanced demand forecasting methods like machine learning models and predictive analytics in order to reduce these risks. With the aid of these tools, demand shifts may be correctly predicted, allowing for better logistics operation planning and optimization.

3.5.3. Strategic Risks: Competitive Landscape and Regulatory and Compliance Requirements

Strategic risks include a wide range of dangers that could jeopardize the corporate strategy or value offer. These risks frequently result from modifications to the corporate environment, modifications to customer behaviour, improvements in technology, or competitive actions. The likelihood of a disruption in the logistics industry is one such strategic risk. Companies like Flexport and ShipBob are providing cutting-edge, tech-powered logistics solutions, and this is transforming the sector. The cost advantages of platform-managed shipping (Option B) may be diminished if these solutions are extensively used, which would change the strategic environment. In addition, the introduction of new internet platforms that link artists and customers directly may be a threat to existing market share. For example, the emergence of websites like Etsy and Shopify, which let creatives create their own online stores, may lessen the market for websites like Remartique. Changes in regulation, particularly those pertaining to consumer rights and data privacy, also carry a risk. The expense and complexity of protecting consumer data for online shops have increased as a result of rules like the EU's General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). Last but not least, modifications in consumer behaviour might also constitute a strategic risk. For instance, the demand for the platform, which is cantered on the global transportation of artwork, could be impacted by a trend toward local art purchases to reduce carbon footprint. This business would need to stay current on market trends, legislative changes, and alterations in customer behaviour in order to manage these strategic risks. These hazards could be recognized and mitigated by routine SWOT analysis. The competitive environment poses a serious strategic risk. A Statista analysis from 2021 predicted that the global market for online art sales will grow from \$4.64 billion in 2019 to \$9.32 billion in 2024, indicating a lucrative and quickly expanding business. High development does, however, bring forth fierce rivalry. Both established sites like Etsy and Saatchi Art and new platforms like Artfinder and Artsy are significant rivals. These websites offer extensive art collections that cover a range of mediums and pricing points. For instance, as of 2021, there were more than 4.36 million active sellers on Etsy, a website marketplace that specialized in handmade, antique, and craft goods. Another prominent competitor is Saatchi Art, which bills itself as "the world's leading online art gallery" and features pieces created by more than 100,000 artists globally. Remartique's business strategy is more similar to Saatchi Art's, which similarly functions as an intermediary platform, curating art from various artists and handling the logistics of shipment. However, similar to Option A for Remartique, Etsy permits artists to manage their own shipping operations. Furthermore, new players continue to disrupt the industry, changing the competitive environment. This platform may want to take a cue from platforms like Artsy and Artfinder, which use AI-powered

recommendations to produce bespoke artwork for customers. Additionally, social media sites like Instagram and Facebook, where artists can display their work and even make direct sales, may present indirect rivalry. Remartique must therefore set itself apart from these rivals. This could be accomplished by offering a distinctive value proposition, including exclusive collaborations with artists, an unmatched consumer experience, or creative application of technology. For an online company, regulatory and compliance requirements pose strategic risks with the potential to have an impact on operations, expenses, and customer confidence. For instance, the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) in the European Union enforces strict guidelines for the protection and privacy of personal data. Businesses must protect customer information, be transparent about how they use it, and give customers access to their data. According to GDPR.eu, in 2022, non-compliance can result in fines of up to 4% of a company's annual global revenue or €20 million, whichever is larger. Because of this, maintaining data privacy compliance can be expensive. Companies must manage international trade restrictions when it comes to shipping logistics. Tariffs, trade embargoes, and customs duties are just a few of the regulations that control the import and export of commodities. Changes in these rules may have a negative impact on shipping prices, posing a risk to your finances. Additionally, adherence to intellectual property (IP) rules is crucial in a corporation that focuses on the arts. This includes abstaining from copyright violations and honouring artists' rights. International copyright protection can be complicated due to the diversity of national IP laws. Violations may lead to expensive legal battles and reputational harm for the site. Additionally, there can be regulations governing consumer protection that apply to online purchases, depending on the location. For instance, the Consumer Rights Directive of the European Union grants an online buyer a 14-day right of withdrawal, which can affect the platform's return policy. Because of this, even while the goals of regulatory and compliance requirements are to uphold justice and safeguard rights, they can provide very real strategic dangers. To prevent potential fines and preserve confidence in Remartique's operations, understanding and observing these criteria is essential.

4 Conclusion and future developments

4.1. Synthesis of Findings and Responses to Research Questions

The study, by its conclusion, has provided comprehensive insights into the logistics cost structures of the two shipping options, namely brand-managed shipping (Option A) and platform-managed shipping (Option B), for the proposed business idea. The following paragraphs offer a synthesis of the primary findings in relation to the research questions proposed at the beginning of the investigation. Firstly, regarding the distinct logistics cost elements associated with each shipping option, it was found that while both options entail similar types of costs - such as warehousing, transportation, and handling - the extent and distribution of these costs differ significantly. For instance, in Option A, the business bears the entirety of the warehousing and transportation costs, whereas in Option B, these costs are partially shared with or transferred to the platform provider. This difference in cost allocation has substantial implications for the business's financial and operational performance. Secondly, the analysis revealed that the total logistics cost for Option A can potentially be higher than for Option B, given the additional responsibilities and expenses associated with brand-managed shipping. However, the study also underscored that the choice between the two options should not be based solely on cost considerations but should also take into account strategic factors such as control over customer service, flexibility in order fulfilment, and alignment with the brand's value proposition. Thirdly, in terms of strategic risks, both options carry different types of risks related to market competition, regulatory compliance, and unforeseen contingencies. While Option A poses greater risks in terms of operational disruptions and cost fluctuations, Option B involves higher risks related to platform dependency and regulatory changes. Therefore, the selection of a shipping option requires a careful balancing of these risks in light of the business's risk tolerance and mitigation capabilities. Lastly, the study highlighted the importance of conducting regular sensitivity analysis to understand the impact of changes in key variables - such as shipping costs, sales volume, and pricing strategy - on the profitability of each shipping option. This approach enables the business to anticipate potential shifts in profitability and to adjust its shipping strategy proactively to safeguard its financial health. In summary, the research has offered valuable responses to the proposed research questions, shedding light on the complex logistics cost structures, strategic implications, and dynamic nature of the two shipping options. This knowledge forms the basis for the business to make informed decisions and to navigate its logistics challenges effectively.

4.2. Limitations of the Study and Possible Areas of Further Research

This business study, like any comprehensive research, has its limitations which mainly revolve around the specific focus on logistics costs in the context of brand-managed and platform-managed shipping options. These limitations create opportunities for further research and in-depth investigation in the future. The first limitation is the reliance on estimations for many logistics costs. While these estimations are based on credible sources such as industry reports and government data, they may not accurately reflect the actual costs for a specific business operating in a particular industry or geographical location. The costs can vary significantly due to numerous factors such as the volume of shipments, contractual agreements with suppliers and transport companies, and local labour and energy costs. Secondly, the study does not take into account the potential impact of external factors such as global economic conditions, fluctuation in fuel prices, changes in trade regulations, and environmental crises, which could significantly influence logistics costs. For instance, the COVID-19 pandemic has caused significant disruptions in global supply chains, leading to increased costs and delays. Therefore, a further analysis including these external factors would provide a more holistic view of the cost implications of different shipping options. Another limitation lies in the fact that the study focuses primarily on cost aspects, while other critical factors such as customer satisfaction, delivery speed, and environmental impact are not deeply examined. The choice of shipping option can influence these areas considerably. For example, fast and reliable delivery can improve customer satisfaction and loyalty, leading to increased sales and profitability in the long term. Also, a greener logistics strategy can enhance a company's reputation and compliance with increasingly stringent environmental regulations. Thus, future studies could employ a multi-criteria decision analysis that considers a broader range of factors. Lastly, the study assumes a static business environment where the costs and revenues remain constant over time. However, in reality, businesses operate in a dynamic environment where market conditions, customer preferences, technology, and regulatory requirements constantly evolve. A dynamic modelling approach, such as system dynamics or agent-based modelling, could be used in future research to capture the complexity and dynamics of the business environment. In conclusion, despite these limitations, this study provides valuable insights into the cost implications of different shipping options for businesses. Further research in this area could help businesses make more informed decisions that enhance their competitiveness and sustainability.

4.3. Practical Implications and Possible Future Developments for the Business Idea

This study, focusing on comparing the logistics costs of brand-managed versus platform-managed shipping options, has significant practical implications for the execution and future expansion of the business idea. The subsequent analysis presents valuable insights that could be leveraged for strategic planning and decision-making processes. The direct comparison of the two shipping options offers a clear perspective on the associated logistics costs, which is a critical factor influencing the operational feasibility of a business. Businesses can use this information to more accurately estimate their operating costs and profitability. This understanding also allows businesses to negotiate better terms with logistics service providers and platform operators, based on the insight derived from cost structures. Moreover, the study illuminates potential areas of cost efficiency that could be explored. This can be crucial in identifying opportunities for cost optimization and improving overall operational efficiency. For example, businesses could invest in technology solutions to automate inventory management and streamline the order fulfilment process, thereby reducing labour costs and potential for errors. Looking forward, the study can serve as a basis for dynamic financial modelling that considers changing market conditions, fluctuating logistics costs, and potential disruptions in supply chains. Such advanced models can help businesses develop robust contingency plans and strategies for maintaining profitability under various scenarios. In terms of future development, the business could consider adopting a hybrid shipping strategy, combining the advantages of both brand-managed and platform-managed options. For instance, the business could handle shipping for local orders where it can guarantee quick delivery at low costs, while using the platform's network for international orders that require extensive logistics infrastructure. This approach could provide a balanced solution, optimizing both cost and customer experience. Furthermore, as consumer preferences continue to evolve towards sustainable practices, the business could invest in ecofriendly logistics solutions. This could involve using renewable energy for warehouse operations, optimizing delivery routes to reduce fuel consumption, or using recyclable packaging materials. Such initiatives could enhance the brand image, satisfy customer expectations, and contribute to long-term sustainability. In conclusion, this study provides a comprehensive analysis of the logistics costs associated with different shipping options, which can significantly inform the strategic planning and operational decision-making processes for businesses. Future developments for the business idea could involve adopting a hybrid shipping strategy and integrating sustainable practices into the logistics operations.
4.4. General Conclusion

The analysis of the logistics costs associated with the brand-managed (Option A) and platform-managed (Option B) shipping options, has provided critical insights into the operational and financial implications of the proposed business idea. The study offered an in-depth understanding of the cost structures, risks, and market dynamics associated with each shipping option, leading to valuable strategic implications. The research revealed that logistics cost evaluation is not a linear process; it is rather a complex one influenced by various dynamic factors including currency fluctuations, changes in market demand, competitive landscape, and regulatory and compliance requirements. This understanding is instrumental for the business in assessing the feasibility and profitability of its operations and making informed strategic decisions Importantly, the study underlined that neither shipping option is universally superior; the optimal choice depends on the specific circumstances, goals, and constraints of the business. Therefore, it is crucial for the business to regularly re-evaluate its shipping strategy in response to changes in the business environment, such as shifts in consumer behaviour, technological advancements, and modifications in regulatory standards. Looking forward, this study can serve as a foundation for further research and practical improvements. Potential areas for future exploration include dynamic financial modelling for more accurate forecasting, integration of sustainable practices into logistics operations, and the development of a hybrid shipping strategy to balance cost efficiency with customer satisfaction. These approaches could further enhance the profitability and sustainability of the business. In conclusion, a meticulous analysis of logistics costs forms an integral part of the strategic planning process, significantly influencing the business's profitability and sustainability. This study provides an essential reference for any business seeking to make informed decisions regarding shipping strategy, thereby fostering operational efficiency, customer satisfaction, and overall business growth. Continuing from the earlier conclusion, it is also worth mentioning that the research has illuminated the intricacies and interdependencies that exist within logistics operations. Each cost factor, such as warehousing, transportation, handling, and packaging, does not exist in isolation but is part of a broader, interconnected system. This insight necessitates a holistic approach to cost management, where the business not only strives to minimize individual cost elements but also optimizes the overall logistics system. The study also highlighted the pivotal role of technological innovation in enhancing logistics efficiency. Advances in information and communication technology, automation, and data analytics can offer businesses significant opportunities to reduce logistics costs and improve service quality. For instance, the use of digital platforms for order tracking and inventory management can minimize errors, reduce manual labour, and speed up order fulfilment, thereby contributing to cost savings and improved customer satisfaction. Additionally, the research underscored the importance of strategic partnerships in the

logistics arena. By collaborating with logistics service providers, technological innovators, or other businesses, a company can gain access to specialized expertise, advanced technologies, and shared resources, which can lead to cost reductions and enhanced logistics performance. The research also demonstrated the value of adaptability in the face of fluctuating market conditions and uncertainties. Businesses that can swiftly adjust their logistics strategies and operations in response to changes in market demand, currency exchange rates, or regulations will be better positioned to maintain cost efficiency and business continuity. Finally, the study stressed the significance of sustainability in today's business landscape. Incorporating environmentally friendly practices into logistics operations, such as using fuel-efficient vehicles or reducing packaging waste, can not only result in cost savings but also enhance a business's reputation and competitiveness in the increasingly eco-conscious market.

Bibliography

- [1] Helms, M. M., & Nixon, J. (2010). Exploring SWOT analysis—where are we now?: A review of academic research from the last decade. Journal of Strategy and Management, 3(3), 215–251.
- [2] Chen, L. (2016). Analysis on the challenges and countermeasures of environmental art. Economic Research Guide, 5(2), 135-136.
- [3] Porter, M. E. (2008). The five competitive forces that shape strategy. Harvard Business Review, 86(1), 78–93.
- [4] Eisenhardt, K. M., & Bingham, C. B. (2011). Adaptive strategy: An alternative to strategic planning. MIT Sloan Management Review, 52(1), 21–23.
- [5] Barney, J. B. (1991). Firm resources and sustained competitive advantage. Journal of Management, 17(1), 99–120.
- [6] Porter, M. E. (1985). Competitive advantage: Creating and sustaining superior performance. Free Press.
- [7] Grant, R. M. (1991). The resource-based theory of competitive advantage: Implications for strategy formulation. California Management Review, 33(3), 114–135. doi:10.2307/41166664
- [8] McAndrew, C. (2020). The art market 2020.
- [9] Morse, F. (2018). Instagram and the art world: A framework for studying the impact of social media on artists' careers. Journal of Cultural Economics, 42(3), 405–431.
- [10] Drotner, K., & Schrøder, K. C. (2013). Museum communication in the digital age: The Danish case. International Journal of Cultural Policy, 19(6), 657–676.

- [11] Remy, N., Speelman, S., & Swartz, S. (2016). The hidden cost of inventory.
- [12] Karaosman, H., Morales-Alonso, G., & Grijalvo, M. (2020). Sustainable inventory management: Review, concepts, and practices. Sustainability, 12(7), 2931.
- [13] Niinimäki, K., & Hassi, L. (2011). Emerging design strategies in sustainable production and consumption of textiles and clothing. Journal of Cleaner Production, 19(16), 1876–1883.
- [14] Ries, E. (2011). The lean startup: How today's entrepreneurs use continuous innovation to create radically successful businesses. Crown Business.
- [15] Blank, S. G. (2013). Why the lean start-up changes everything. Harvard Business Review, 91(5), 63–72.
- [16] Kim, W. C., & Mauborgne, R. (2005). Blue Ocean Strategy: How to Create Uncontested Market Space and Make Competition Irrelevant. Harvard Business Review Press.
- [17] Porter, M. E. (1980). Competitive strategy: Techniques for analysing industries and competitors. Free Press.
- [18] Porter, M. E., & Kramer, M. R. (2011). Creating shared value. Harvard Business Review, 89(1/2), 62-77.
- [19] Nielsen, K. (2015). Sustainable innovation through a reverse value chain approach. Journal of Industrial Engineering and Management, 8(3), 860-876.
- [20] Davenport, T. H., Harris, J. G., & Shapiro, J. E. (2010). Competing on talent analytics. Harvard Business Review, 88(10), 52-58.
- [21] Kumar, V., Aksoy, L., Donkers, B., Venkatesan, R., Wiesel, T., & Tillmanns, S. (2010). Undervalued or overvalued customers: capturing total customer engagement value. Journal of Service Research, 13(3), 297-310.

- [22] Hartmann, P., & Apaolaza-Ibáñez, V. (2012). Consumer attitude and purchase intention toward green energy brands: The roles of psychological benefits and environmental concern. Journal of Business Research, 65(9), 1254-1263.
- [23] Agrawal, N., & Smith, S. (2013). Warehouse management systems: A literature review. International Journal of Physical Distribution & Logistics Management, 43(6), 518-549.
- [24] Farahani, R. Z., Rezapour, S., & Kardar, L. (2012). Location-routing models for congested systems. European Journal of Operational Research, 218(2), 325-332.
- [25] Dablanc, L. (2014). Goods transport in large European cities: Difficult to organize, difficult to modernize. Research in Transportation Business & Management, 10, 4-14.
- [26] Pasandideh, S. H. R., Niaki, S. T. A., & Nobil, A. H. (2015). A comprehensive framework for warehouse efficiency improvement: literature review and gap analysis. International Journal of Production Research, 53(6), 1755-1779.
- [27] Hugos, M. H. (2018). Essentials of supply chain management. John Wiley & Sons.
- [28] Negahban, A., & Smith, S. A. (2014). Agent-based simulation in supply chain and logistics. In Proceedings of the 2014 Winter Simulation Conference (pp. 3671-3682). IEEE.
- [29] Muller, E. (2011). A review of collaborative planning approaches in supply chain literature and a framework to develop a new approach. Journal of Integrated Design and Process Science, 15(4), 17-38.
- [30] Rodrigue, J. P., Comtois, C., & Slack, B. (2013). The geography of transport systems. Routledge.

- [31] Isaksson, K., & Huge-Brodin, M. (2013). Logistics outsourcing relationships: measurement and impact on performance. International Journal of Physical Distribution & Logistics Management, 43(10), 878-897.
- [32] Waller, M. A., & Fawcett, S. E. (2013). Data science, predictive analytics, and big data: A revolution that will transform supply chain design and management. Journal of Business Logistics, 34(2), 77-84.
- [33] Hyndman, R. J., & Athanasopoulos, G. (2018). Forecasting: Principles and practice (2nd ed.). OTexts.
- [34] Rowe, G., & Wright, G. (1999). The Delphi technique as a forecasting tool: Issues and analysis. International Journal of Forecasting, 15(4), 353-375.
- [35] Axsäter, S. (2006). Inventory control (Vol. 4). Springer Science & Business Media.
- [36] Rajeev, A., Sarmah, S. P., Tiwari, M. K., & Lalwani, C. S. (2008). Designing an intelligent RFID-based inventory control and management system. Robotics and Computer-Integrated Manufacturing, 24(3), 530-541.
- [37] Kelle, P., & Akbulut, A. (2005). Modern inventory management in a two-level channel with consignment stock agreement. Transportation Research Part E: Logistics and Transportation Review, 41(3), 209-229.
- [38] CIPS. (2020). Cycle counting. Retrieved from https://www.cips.org/learn/procurement-topics-and-skills/inventory-andstores-management/cycle-counting/
- [39] Tortorella, G. L., & Fettermann, D. C. (2017). Lean principles for reducing costs in inventory management: Case study of a manufacturing company. Procedia Manufacturing, 11, 1057-1064.
- [40] Dekker, R., Fleischmann, M., Inderfurth, K., & Van Wassenhove, L. N. (2013). Reverse logistics: Quantitative models for closed-loop supply chains. Springer Science & Business Media.

- [41] Govindan, K., Soleimani, H., & Kannan, D. (2015). Reverse logistics and closedloop supply chain: A comprehensive review to explore the future. European Journal of Operational Research, 240(3), 603-626.
- [42] Geissdoerfer, M., Savaget, P., Bocken, N. M., & Hultink, E. J. (2017). The circular economy–a new sustainability paradigm? Journal of Cleaner Production, 143, 757-768.
- [43] Petersen, K. J., & Kumar, V. (2010). The effect of returns policy leniency on consumer purchase and return decisions: A cost-benefit analysis. Journal of Retailing, 86(4), 379-393.
- [44] Daugherty, P. J., Autry, C. W., & Ellinger, A. E. (2001). Reverse logistics: The relationship between resource commitment and program performance. Journal of Business Logistics, 22(1), 107-122.
- [45] Kähkönen, A. K., & Lintukangas, K. (2012). Integrating supplier quality management in new product development: A framework and empirical evidence. International Journal of Production Economics, 135(1), 343-354.
- [46] Golias, M. M., Demirel, M., & Theodoropoulos, P. (2010). Dynamic vehicle routing problems with time-dependent travel times. Transportation Research Part E: Logistics and Transportation Review, 46(6), 775-800.
- [47] Wang, Y., Carter, C. R., & Dresner, M. E. (2011). Carbon-conscious considerations in transportation mode and carrier selection. Transportation Research Part E: Logistics and Transportation Review, 47(3), 322-336.
- [48] Kersten, W., Blecker, T., & Wittstruck, D. (2013). Cloud-based transportation management systems: A new way of collaboration between shippers and carriers. International Journal of Physical Distribution & Logistics Management, 43(8), 645-660.

- [49] Lai, K. H., Ngai, E. W., & Cheng, T. C. E. (2013). Measures for evaluating supply chain performance in transport logistics. Transportation Research Part E: Logistics and Transportation Review, 49(1), 175-186.
- [50] Balakrishnan, R. (2014). Handling, packaging, and transportation of art. In Managing and Marketing of Art (pp. 193-205). Springer.
- [51] Chapman, K. (2016). The Art and Science of Art Transportation: A Survey of Current Practices and Perceptions. University of St. Andrews.
- [52] UNCTAD. (2019). Review of Maritime Transport 2019. United Nations Conference on Trade and Development.
- [53] Haupt, M., Schnetzinger, A., Tuma, A., & Hartmann, S. (2018). An inventory of waste and energy data of industrialized building systems: towards more sustainable end-of-life strategies. Sustainability, 10(7), 2224.
- [54] Wang, X., Lu, Z., Wang, F., Yang, B., & Yang, T. (2014). Carbon footprint accounting in the inventory management of a service-oriented manufacturing system with remanufacturing. Journal of Cleaner Production, 67, 59-69.
- [55] Carbonell, P., Corominas, A., & Casadesús, M. (2017). Sustainable production and inventory management. International Journal of Production Economics, 183, 707-720.
- [56] Glišović, B., Luković, M., Radović, G., & Krstić, J. (2020). Environmental impacts of the fine arts. Sustainability, 12(10), 4040.
- [57] Fava, J. A., Steen, B., Denison, R. A., & Hauschild, M. (2018). Industrial ecology: Concepts and approaches. Annu. Rev. Environ. Resour., 43, 11-36.
- [58] Korhonen, J., Honkasalo, A., & Seppälä, J. (2018). Circular economy: The concept and its limitations. Ecological Economics, 143, 37-46.

- [59] Amir, S., Yunus, N. M., & Majid, Z. (2019). Sustainable material selection for product design: A review. Materials Today: Proceedings, 17, 1489-1497.
- [60] Stenger, A., Plambeck, E. L., & Stanford, B. C. (2012). The transportation effect of demand response transport service operations on urban network. Transportation Research Part B: Methodological, 46(4), 568-583.
- [61] Hsiao, C. L., Lin, T. C., & Chen, M. C. (2014). Optimization of the vehicle routing problem with real-time traffic information. Transportation Research Part C: Emerging Technologies, 47, 76-92.
- [62] Bektas, T., & Laporte, G. (2011). The Pollution-Routing Problem. Transportation Research Part B: Methodological, 45(8), 1232–1250.
- [63] Psaraftis, H. N., Kontovas, C. A., & Spyrou, E. (2016). Real-time optimization in maritime logistics. Maritime Economics & Logistics, 18(4), 321-343.
- [64] Teixeira, R. F., Ferreira, J. L., Gouveia, J. R., & Coelho, L. (2014). Real-time traffic information for urban networks: An analysis of the impact on routing. Transportation Research Part C: Emerging Technologies, 47, 71-85.
- [65] Meyer, F., Morana, R., & Voigt, G. (2011). The use of RFID for the optimization of transport and logistics processes. Transportation Research Part C: Emerging Technologies, 19(6), 1282-1293.

Acknowledgments

Credo che certi obiettivi nella vita possano essere raggiunti solo con l'aiuto di alcune persone speciali. La loro assenza renderebbe questi inutili da conseguire. Dedico tutto ciò a coloro i cui nomi sono scritti in questo foglio.

A *mia madre,* che mi ha donato il regalo più grande di tutti: la vita. Non ho mai creduto nei miracoli, ma avere lei nella mia vita, lo è.

A *mio padre,* che mi ha insegnato che il "perché" è molto più importante del "come" e che amare e rispettare sé stessi permette di amare e rispettare gli altri.

A *Luca* e al suo grande cuore, che mi ha fatto capire che il perdono fa sì che non si punti il dito e si ragioni su sé stessi.

A *Lorenzo* e alla sua determinazione, che mi ha fatto capire che una delle bugie più grandi che ci dicono è che "è difficile" realizzare i sogni.

A *Buccia, J, Marcone, Meriuch e Andrew*: che le risate, i discorsi e le nostre sfuriate continuino per sempre, perché questa è la definizione di amicizia.

Al *fuoco di spade*: che potessimo trovare ciò che vogliamo sul fondo di un bicchiere.

Per ultima, ma non per importanza, a *mia nonna*, che mi ha insegnato a sognare prima di dormire. Ti prometto che questa sera chiudo gli occhi, ma non dormirò. Penserò a te. Mi manchi. Per sempre tuo, Giovanni.



